CASE 5966: J. R. CONE FOR DOWNHOLE
COMMINGLING, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
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3 || Cone for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico.
4 MR. KELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin, XKellahin and Fox,
6 || New Mexico appearing on behalf of the applicant and I has

6 l witnhess to be sworn.

(THEREUPON, the witness was duly sworn.)

7
8
et = 9 L. O. STORM
. o 5
.E 8 10 || called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was e:
2 11 || and testified as follows:
8.2 o
b2 &
a3 S
E K el 12
Pl 9 (- <]
- 8582
‘ %3Q
‘ By 2 13 DIRECT EXAMINATION
. E8u
REL 14 | BY MR. KELLAHIN:
: of b
. v 6‘%
P- 3 “ - ; 15 0. Would you please state your name, by whom you a
H' ' 8 15“Lemployed and in what capacity?
g 17 A L. O. Storm, employad by J. R. Cone as an engin
55 , 18’1 0 Mr. Storm have you previously testified before
fjf ». o 19 || Commission and had your qualifications as an expert witne
?gf : ‘ | 20 || accepted and made a matter of record?
ey -
21 A. I have and they have been accepted.
- 22 MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications
; 23 | acceptable?
. | 24 MR. STAMETS: Yes.
- 25 (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) Would you please re:
) H 9
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3 A Number One is a repro'dx,;.c‘cion of the area Drinka:
4 ||Blinebry-Tubb, et cetera oil field in the vicinity of Eunu'
6 jOutlined in red 1is the J. R. Cone Eubanks lease comprlsln4
8 |approximately a hundred and sixty acres in Section 14, hr{

7 lsouthwest quarter of that section, Township 21 South, Ranc

8 || 37 East.
- 3 9 0. When was this well completed, Mr. Storm?
0 ;
.‘%, ogo 10 A. Tnitially it was completed in the Drinkard Pool
ié:;g 11 |May of 1949. We are referring to Eubanks Well No. 2.
ggﬁg 12 ’h 0. Right. And was it ever recompleted?
ngs% 13 A It was recompleted in May of 1952 as a Tubb gas
ﬁ 'E g%é 14 [Drinkard dual utilizing one tubing string.
- ::bg 15 0. What is the current étatus of the well?
| i g 16 || - A Well, subsequently it was recompleted as a paral
i 17 [[tubing strings dual in 1964, Blinebry oil over Tubb gas.
Ly 18 0. Do you have that New Mexico 0il Conservation
19 h1 Commission order number?
: 20 A Yes, that last recompletion was under MC%1449. 1
% % 21 Q. Okay.
| - 22 A.» That's the current status of the well.
; 23 || Q. Would you please refei‘ to what has been marked a
,, 24 | Exhibit Number Two and identify it?
- — 25 . A - Exhibit Number Two is a schematic sketch of the

y »W;vm:&:%ﬁiﬂn;w- o




3 You will note that the Drinkard formation has b
4 | removed from the picture by means of plugging the originea
6 || Model D ;:etainer and capping the same with cement and fra
8 || sand. There is a dual production retainer in the well at
7 |l time at a depth of six thousand six feet which is set bel
’ 8 {{ the Blinebry perforations and above the Tubb and it's the
3 9 | primary separation tool between the two pay zones.
2
-%3 g 10 0. What are »the reasons behind Mr. Cone's réquest
iézg 11 || downhole commingling? |
‘g‘g‘gg 12 A We have evidence of failure, meaning downhole 1
igg% 13 || in the long or Tubb tubing s._tring’ permitting entry of the
o~
t 'g §§£ 14 Blinebry» liquids and gas into that tubing string.
’ > ::0§ 15 Q. Do you have any indication of at what depth the
; | a2 S
d 16 || appears?
17 A, No, we haven't run tests on that¢ I would menti
; 18 Ll that we have had in the past one cther failure 1n the wel
'l 19 {f that same tubing string and that was in May of 1969, five
” | 20L approximately, after the initial Blinebry-—Tubb dual, we £
? 21 “ a leak in the Tubb tubing string at a depth of fifty-two
- 22L hundred and thirty feet. All of the tubing was pulled, an
M 23 | that appeared to be corroded or bad was replaced and the w
“ 24 »was recompleted in a sanitary condition at: that fime. If
- % ‘the dept‘h’of that leak means anything, I think that we cou




3 0. Please refer to Exhibit Number Three and identi
40ie?
) 5 A. Exhibit Number Three is a Commission Form C-116
6 | which presents gas-liquid tests in the Blinebry and the 7
7 {{ zones, the last ones that appeared to be before there was
E 8 I any downhole failure, an exception to that being the last
| g 9 |l test listed under the Tubb which was a short test found a:
'%3 °§° 10 | the leakage and to dete;rmine what sort of liquid rate we
. PR
iégg 11 | obtaining from the well as opposed to liquid rate before
r z §§§§ 12 | failure of the tubing.
ﬁﬁig 13 0 Mr. St d h ' dati h
- ﬁéﬁg , . Storm, do you have a recommendation to the
i ‘g gig 4’|l Examiner on how to allocate the production between the
- E -_gU:f 16 | commingled zones?
. ©
) ' 3 16 A If our application were approved I made a reco
: 17 | tion in my application that the Blinebry zone be assigned
. _ 18 se‘venty-—one percent of the liquids of the oil produced an '
19 || fifty-eight percent of the gas. This would be of the gros
| 20 jj 0il and gas produced from the well. That the Tubb o0il and
F » 21 | gas zone be assigned twénty-—nine percent of the oil and
22 “ forty-two percent of the gas. Those numbers were derived
_‘ 23 utilizing the Blinebry oil test under date of Odtober 21,
g 24 § 1971 wherein twelv¢ barrels of o0il and threev hundred and
- 25 || eighty-two MCF of gas wére obtained from the Blinebry and
-t ﬂ ' ! R
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3 0. Is the ownership between the Blinebry and Tubb

4 || formations the same?

5 A As to the hydrocarbons the ownership is common

6!l in all of the pays.

7 0. Should your application for commingling hot be

{ g | approved what would be the result with regards to this we

9 A Well, with a leakage known to exist I presume t

10 || Commission would want that corrected. This will involve

EE-L

11 || expenditure of a number of thousands of doliars and there

, New Mexico 87501

8
B0 5.2 &
* -E.Eog | . L . .

: . 8.§s;§ 12 | difficulty in obtaining the type of tubing we have in the
: o §&r§ 13 7\ well which is two and a sixteenth interval drilling tubin
: S~ |
g - T
: ES? 14 || I".'would mention that of the four wells on the lease we hax

835 | |
- o 5 16 | downhole commingling authorized under various orders of
' *
q 3 16 § the Commission in Wells 1 and 3 and they are completed
»
q; 17 | mechanically essentially the same as Well No. 2 is
» 18 | completed. ﬂ
h 19L We feel that the authorization of a downhole
; 20l commingling is certainly in a monetary sense a conservatio
. 21 IWe have had no evidence of difficulty in the other wells f
B 22 ﬂany problems caused by the downhole commingling. ]
B 23 0. If the application is approved how will you
— 24 || mechanically commingle the two zones?
- 2] A. Of course, in addition to the present leak that




3 [| retainer to permit better entry of Blinebry oil and gas i
4 | the Tubb tubing string. All production probably would be
h 5 || taken ﬁrom the Tubb tubing string down to the Blinebry.
; 6 We did run a short test with the oral approval
7| the Commission in Hobbs on the Blinebry on July 22nd, 197
E 8 || which we obtained no liquids to the surface of the Blineb
o 3 9 Il tubing string and only forty-six MCF of gas.
v 2
| %” oé 10 o) In your opinion, Mr. Storm, will damage occur t
| 3 '
,:. iggg 11 || eithexr formation in the event the application is approved
. g§§§ 12 &L A, I would anticipate none.
S8~
6 Egg% 13 0. In your opinion will the approval of the applic
t ': gié 14 || be in the best interest of »conservation,i prevention of wa
" .So% 15 || and the protection of correlative rights?
3 2 3
| 3 16 A, Yes, sir.
,; 17 0. Were Exhibits One through Three prepared by ycu
® 18 | directly or under your direction and supervision? |
19 " A.  The entire application was prepared by me.
; 20 MR. 'KELLAHIN: We move the introduction of Exhi
s 21 ” One, Two and Three.
- 22 MR. STAMETS: These exhibits will be admitted.
: 23 (THEREUPON, A‘pplicant Exhibits One through
oy 24 Three were admitted into evidence.)
- 25 MR. KELLAHIN: That concludes our direct examla y
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Q. Mr, Storm, am I correct in assuming that the

Blinebry has been shut in since 19717

A. It was shut in under Commission order on Januar
1972 at which time the Blinebry zone had been reclassifie
from oil to gas under the regulations as they then existe
of the Biinebry Pool. It has been produced only for this

short test.

0. And the acreage has, I presume, been dedicated
to anothexr Blinebry gas well?

A, Forty acres that had been dedicated to the Blin
zone in Well No. 2 were added to the forty acres dedicate
to Well No. 3 immediately to the east making an eighty ac

nonstandard Blinebry gas unit.

0. Okay, then, what would you do now take that for

acres out of that dedication?
A We can. It is somewhat academic in that neithe
wall will produce the allowable for forty acres. If the

Commission would so desire we can remove the forty acres

the Blinebry from the eighty acre unit and leave Well No.

with forty acres assigned to it.
0. Okay, I believe we can probably work this 6ut
through our district office in Hobbs subsequent to any ord

You indicated that Wells No. 1 and 3 on the same
NG
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‘looks pretty close to a simple addition of the final Bline

A Only in respect to the Blinebry.

0. What zones?

A The 1 and 3 are dualed in the Drinkard and the
Blinebzry. Well No. 4 is commingled downhole in the Drin!
and the Blinebry. We had undertaken to open the Abo in t

well and we lost it, cemented the Abo off and completed t}

well in the stipulation of Order R-5064. No. 4 is produce
a single string of two and three-eighths upset tubing froi
the Blinebry and the Drinkard.

3-22-77,

0. On your last GOR test, the oil producti.

potential and the Tubb potential but the gas has dropped
considerably, do you have an eXplanation for that?
A I can only guess. If the hole or leakage point
high enough in the Tubb tubing string that we have a liqui
column accumulated down there and is depressing entry of
your gas and, therefore, reducing evident casing pressure

t0p of the ground on the Blinebry side.

0. So you are basing your entire percentages then o

the factors that existed before this hole in the tub1ng°
Correct. I might mention to the Commission that
if you examine the pressure data that is reported in the

packer leakage tests over the years on the well, from the
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pounds to the top of the ground with a pressure recorder.
last reading on which I would rely was August of '75 when
had’foﬁr hundred and ninety pounds remaining in the Tubb.
Blinebry in March of 1964 was six hundred and fifty-five

pounds of pressure and in August of 1975, eight hundred ar

sixty.

0. - I presume this well is on the pump?

A No, it flowed. The Tubb gas 1s delivered to E1
Natural.

0. Is there any opportunity for cross flow between

the zones because oflthese bottom-hole pressures?

A, If we can get that liquid to the top of the gro
I would think not. I think the Blinebry side of the well
was aiWays weak and was produced on a time-cycle control.

0. So even though it has a higher pressure you

expect that to bleed off quickly?

A, I think we can relieve that by opening that slee
and getting the liquids and the gas to the top of the gro

and then the pressures should be essentially equalized on

botton.

Q. What you are hoping to aveid, I would understand

from your testimony, is economic waste in repairing the du

completions?
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MR. STAMETS: We will call next Case 5962.

MS. TESCHENDORI': Case 5962, application of Awmoco
Production Company for a nonstandard proration unit, unorthodox
locations and simultaneous dedication, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. STAMETS: Call for appearances in this case.

MR. PETERSON: Amoco Production and Antone Peterson,
attorney. The file should reflect an appearance on Amoco's
behalf by Atwood, Malone, Mann and Cooter, New Mexico counsel.

MR. STAMETS: That is on file.

MR. PETERSON: Amoco will have one witness today and
I would like to have him sworn at this time.

Amoco would like to consolidate this case with the
case immediately following to expedite matters. \They are
similar and we have the same exhibits for purpose of testimony
only.

MR. STAMETS: Please call the next case.

MS. TESCHENDORF: Case 5963, applicaticn of Amoco

Production Company for a nonstandard proration unit and

MR. STAMETS: These two cases will be consolidated

’

for the purpose of testimony.

Will the witness stand and be sworn, please?

(THEREUPON, the witness was duly sworn.)

simultaneous dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. l '
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J. E. PEASE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. PLTEREON:

Q0. " Would you state your name, please?
A, J. E. Pease,
0. You have testified before the Commission previously,

have you not, Mr. Pease?

A. Yes, sir.

0. And your gualifications wexe found acceptable?
A. Yes, sir.

0. What is your field of expertise?

A Reservoir engineering.

MPR. PETERSON: Are the witness' gualifications

klacceptable, Mr. Examiner?

MR. STAMETS: They are.
0. (Mr. Peterson continuing.) I would like for vou to

turn your attention to Amoco's Exhibit One, Mr. Pease and tell

what that exhibit shows, please?

A Exhibit One is a map of a portion of the Eumont Gas
Pool being in portions of Township 20 South, Range 37 East and

Township 21 South, Range 36 of Lea County, New Mexico.

0. © You have hached lines shown on the map, cculd you te




Page 5
1 what those denote?
2 A, Yes, these hachured lines represent the various
3 lproration units for the gas completions in the Fumont Cas Pocl

4 ivhich are shown on this map by the yellow dots.

5 0. Aside from the yellow dots you have also marked two
8 lwells or locations with red markings, could you explain the

7 llsignificance of those, please?

g A. Yes, sir. In the bottom portion of the map is a red
g 9 !dot, it represents Amoco's State "C" Tract 11, Well No. 5 which
2
-g g 10 {is the subject for Case 5962z. The location of this well is
i§§;2 11 lthirty-three hundred feet from the north line and gix hundred
o~
ggﬁg 12 land sixty feet from the east line which places it in Unit I of
S -~
igg% 13 ||Section 2 which is an oversized section, Township 21 South,
~g .
) ';E° %z:b% 14 jRange 36 East. This well was permitted on a hundred and sixty
Il: .
,,,,, .ng 15 |lacres on April 18th, 1977. It was ccmpleted as a gas well in |
=
v § 16 || the Queen formation on May the 8th, 1977. 1
) 17 l 0. Is that location an orthodox location in that unit? :
18 A For three hundred and twenty acres that would be an |

19 ||unorthodox lecaticn.

I would like for you to turn your attention now toc th

20 Q
21 [other red dot mentioned earlier to the north of the red dot
22 [fwhich you just discussed and tell us the significance of that ]

25 {{ marking, please?

; 24 A, This red dot represents the proposed location for

Amoco's Gilluly B Federal Royalty Count A Well No. 16. The

DL
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1 llocation is six hundred and sixty feet from the south line and
2 || si»x hundred and sixty feet from the west line, being in Unit
3| of Section 22, Township 20 South, Range 37 East.

4 Q. Is that an orthodox location on that unit?

5 A This proration unit contains two hundred and forty ﬁ
6 acrés and this would be an unorthodox location for this unit.
7lThe first well on this unit was Well No. 7 and it's at a

8 || standard location. The nonstandard unit was approved adminis-

9 |jtratively in May .of 195€ by Order No. NSP-263.

2
o %
-% 8 10 Q Do you have any further comments at this time ‘
oLz 11 || regarding Exhibit One?
g w5l )
é;é;g 12 A, I would like to go back on the State "C" Tract 11 and
SE2 »
A2 . . . |
egéé. 13 | mention that the nonstandard unit there in the nonstandard
£ 808
§ gi’é 14 || location for Well No. 1 was approved by Order No. R-656.
e o
o5
o 15 0 right, wou ike for you to turn now to
& .sf 0 All right, I 1d like £ to t t
L = = ,
x‘:_" ] 3
s 8 16 || Exhibit Two, Amoco's Exhibit Two, and explain what that

17 |l tabulation shows, please?

18 A, This is a table of allowables and production. On the

t9.|| Left-hand side I have the months and the year for the last

balancing period for ths Eumont Gas Pool and I have reported

20
21 || the allowable which a nonmarginal gas well containing a hurndred
22 || and sixty acre proration unit would have received. I have

23 {| the monthly volume and then adjacent to it on the right’I have

24 || that converted to a daily basis. As you can see this would

- : 25 || be approximately a thousand MCF a day for last year.

If
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1 Now moving farther to the right, T have calculated

2 | the allowable for a nonmarginal gas well with two hundred

3| ana forty acres and also the daily allowable for a nonmarginal
4 il gas well with three hundred and twenty acres.

5 Then on the right is the production data. The first

8 || column there would be for Amoco State "C" Tract 11 Well No. 1,

7l as I mentioned had a three hundred and twaenty acre proration

8 | unit., As you can see it averaqged slightly less than one

9 || hundred MCF a day during the last balancing period.

3
o %
-E 8 10 Taking the allowable which a nonmarginal gas well
»
iégN 11 || with three hundred and twenty acres would have received this
z-ﬂ
B Fed
ég;g t2 |l unit was short approximately eighteen hundred and fifty MCF
Q
§iig .
§§3 13| a day during the last year.
-
- 'Q S’_ . O
gg%ﬁ 14 On the right, the two right columns, represent the
V.5
g%
o g 15 || production for Amoco's Gilluly "B" Federal Royalty Count "A"
.s o
8 16 || Well No. 7. As I mentioned this has a two hundred and forty
17 I acre unit. Again taking its total production for the year and
18 || subtracting that number from the allowable for which a two
19 {| hundred and forty acre would have received a nonmarginal
20 i allowable we find that this unit was short five hundred and
21 || ninety-one MCF a day during the past year.
- 22 0. Any further comments on this exhibit?
23 A. No, sir.
24 Q. I would like for you to again look at Amoco's Exhibit

” 25 | One, more specifically State "C" Tract 11 Well 5 and explain
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1 [the reason for that unorthodox location, please?

2 A RBased on the production from the MNo. 1 Well and

3 [[the production of the surrounding wells to the Unit, it appeared
4 Ithat more than one additional completicn would be. necessary on
5this lease to raise it up from a marginal to a nonmarginal

8 istatus. ¥You can see there are two Blinebry completions which

7 lare in the Hardy Blinebry Field. Well No. 4 is producing five
8 {barrels of oil a day and forty barrels of watex. Well No. 3
g 9 [makes about seventeen barrels a day and about twelve barrels
2
g ; 10 llof water. It is anticipated that these wells will be completed
§
iggﬂ 11 |to the Queen zone in the future and a standard location in this
gg‘g; 12 lthree hundred and twenty acres would have been nineteen hundred
’E‘gig 13 [|and eighty feet from the north unit boundary, which would have
S
5 'g Eié 14 lplaced it due east of the Well No. 4, sc to obtain a better
;6¥ 15 l|spread of our wells on this tract a decision was made to drill
) g 16 la new well at the present time in the nonstandard location 4

17 lpicked. This location doesn't crowd any of the existing wells ;
and it's indicated that it is draining a portion of the reservojr

18
19 |which perhaps hasn't been drained by the other wells. The
20 jCities Service wells north of it, the State "AO" No. 1 in April

21 || produced eighty-one MCF a day. The No. 5 Well tested seven

L ’ 22 l hundred MCF a day and the bottom-hole pressure recorded in the

23 [ well shut in after a hundred and eighteen hours is two hundred

24 I} and ninety-four pounds

25 0. I would like for you now to look at Well 16 on the

—— -
3
57
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1 |[Gi1luly "B" and explain the reason for that unorthodox location

2 A, Well, a standard location on this tract, the two

3 |hunéred and forty acres, would have been nineteen hundred and
4 leighty feet from the west line. It was decided to move it

5 |to the west which places it closer to an existing proration

6 jlunit on the same lease.

7 0. Do you have any further comments regarding either

8 [Exhibit One or Two?

9 . No, sir. L

8
o %
-E 8 10 0. In your opinion will the granting of these applicatio#s
»
i=
8520. 11 {{which have been combined for purposes of testimony prevent
z'-(
» » ‘g . X
E?E%Q 12 lvaste, protect correlative rights and promote the interests
s
Y 13 |[{[of conservation?
39 ’
- BIS2
Bza 14 A It will.
eiq
gow o
- - ; 15 0. Were Exhibits One and Two prepared by you or under
®e § o
v a 16’your supervision?
r 17 A They were.
., 18 MR. PETERSON: I would like to move that Amoco's
o 19 [[Exhibits One and Two be admitted into evidence.
G o 20 MR. STAMETS: These exhibits will be admitted.
A - 21 (THEREUPON, Amoco's Exhibits One and Two
ik - 21 were admitted into evidence.)
. 23 MR. STAMETS: Mr. Pease, do you know the order number

24 lwhich approved these two nonstandard units originally?

- ‘ 2 MR. PEASE: Yes, sir, the State "C" Tract 1l was




Page 10

1 it approved by R-656, The Gilluly "B" lease contains four non-

2 || standard units and 1 will give vyou all four orders if you

3 like.
4 il MR, STAMETS: No, just the final order that consoli-
§ i dated the two hundred and forty acres.

8 MR. PEASE: That would have been an administrative

7 loxrder, NSP-263.

MR. STAMETS: Are there any other questions of the

9 |l witness? He may be excused.

10 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

11'" MR. STAMETS: Anything further in this case? The

12 il case will be taken under advisement.

13

L
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, SIDNEY ¥. MORRISH, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,
do herehy certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript
of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
was reported by me, and the same 1s a true and correct record

of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and

ability. . / -

Nl Uit/

N NS / gy i
i é}
Sidﬁsy F. rrish, C.S.R.
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% OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

[PRSR STATE OF NEW MEXICO
Tt P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
87504
DIRECTOR ‘ LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERQ EMERY C. ARNOLD

June 29, 1977

Re: CASE NO, 5962

Mr. Antone Peterson ORDER NO. V R=-5476
Attorney

Amoco Production Company . ‘

Box 3092 Applicant:

Houston, Texas 77001

Amoco Production Company

_ Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Director

JDR/ fd

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0OCC x
Artesia 0OCC x
Aztec 0OCC

Other’




1 LOCATIONS AND SIMULTANEOQOUS DEDICATION,

BEFORE THE OIL CONSFERVATION COMMISSION 5
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

+ IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
. CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
- COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
- THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: i

CASE NO. 5962
Order No. R-5476

| APPLICATION OF AMOCO PRODUCTION COMPANY E
'\ FOR A NON-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT, UNORTHODOX

Q LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 22, 1977, at
Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets.

NOW, on this 28th day of June, 1977, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject]

matter thereof,.

(2) That the applicant, Amoco Production Company, seeks
approval of a 320-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising
Lots 9, 10, 15, and 16, and the SE/4 of Section 2, Township 21
South, Range 36 East, NMPM, to be simultaneously dedicated to its
State "C" Tract 11 Wells Nos. 1 and 5, located at unorthodox
locations in Units X and I, respectively, of said Section 2.

(3) That the entire non-standard proration unit may reason-
ably be presumed productive of gas from the Eumont Gas Pool and
that the entire non-standard gas proration unit can be efficiently
and economically drained and developed by the aforesaid wells.

(4) That approval of the subject application will afforad
the applicant the opportunity to produce his just and equitable
share of the gas in the Eumont Gas Pool, will pravent the economic
loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the
augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive
number of wells, and will otherwise prevent waste and protect

correlative rights.

(5) That cnﬁmission Order No. R-656 which previously
| approved the subject proration unit should be superseded.




I :
© Case No. 5962 |

. granted a 320-acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Eumont
' Gas Pool comprising Lots 9, 10, 15, 16, and the SE/4 of Section 2,
- Township 21 South, Range 36 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, to
' be simultaneously dedicated to its State "C" Tract 11 Wells Nos.
1 and 5, located at unorthodox locations in Units X and I,
' respectively, of said Section 2.

Order No. R~-5476

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Amoco Production Company, is hereby

(2) That Commission Order No. R~656 is hereby superseded.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

N e

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairman




Docket No, 21-77

Dackels tos, 23-77 and 24-77 aye tentatively set for hearing on July 6 and July 20, 1977, Applications for
hearing rust be £1led at lenst 22 days In sdvance of hearing date,

DOCKET:  CONMHICSTON MEARING - TURSDAY - JUNK 21, 1977

10:00 AM, - OIL CONSERVATICH CCAMISSICH CONFERENCE ROCH,
STATE 1.AND OFFICE BUTIDING, SANTA FE, REW MEXICO

CASE 5960: In the rmatier of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Corission on its ovn motion to permit

. T -Corinne Grace snd el) other interested parties to appear and show cause why the following wells
should not bte shut-in antil they can be opcrated in such a manner as to prevent injury to
neighiboring leases or properties, and to protect against contamination of fresh water supplies:

Huzble Grace Com Well lio. 1 .loeated in Unit P of Section 2, and
Panagra Com ¥ell No. 1 lccated in Unit B of Section 11, both in
Tormship 23 South, Rarge 26 ¥ast, Eddy County, Hew Mexico,

CASE 5961: Application of D. L, Hannifin for arendrent of Order No. R-4432, Fddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the ebove-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-4432 to remove the
present operator of the pooled proration unit comprising the 5/2 of Seetion 24, Township 22
South, Range 2% East, Scuth Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, and to desigrate

applicant as operator of said unit.
KRR XN R R F YOO R R S RN R ER RO N X RN AR XX RO X XK XX RN XN R NAAMAI KNS HF AR FAAS XA XN AAAF YA
Docket No, 22-77
- DOCKET: FEXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JUNE 22, 1977

9 AM. - OIL CONSERVATICH COMISSICN CONFERENCE ROGH,
STATE LAND .OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, HEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S. RNutter, Alternzte rxaminer:

CASE 5962: Application of Amoco Production Company for a non-standard proration unit, urnorihodox lceztions,
and similtanecus dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicanri, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for & 320-acre non-standard proration unit comprising lots 9, 10, 15 and 16 znd the SE/4
of Section 2, Tovmship 21 South, Rarge 36 Fast, EFumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, ic te
simultaneously dedicated to applicent's State "C" Tract 11 Wells Nos. l.and 5 lceated at unortho-
dox locations in Units X and I, respectively, of said Section 2.:

CASE 5963: Appiicaticon of Amoco Production Company for a non-standard proration unit and simultaneous dedicetion,
Lea County, Hew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sceks approval for a 24{0-zzre non-
standard proration unit comprising the SW/4 and W/2 SE/4 of ®.:tion 22, Township 20 South, Range
37 East, Eumcnt Gas Pool, lea County, New Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated to applicani's
Gilluly B Federal Lease Well Nos. 7 and 16 at unorthodox locaticns in Units X% ard ¥ of said
Section 22, respectively. '

CASE 4962: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case 4962 being reopened pursuant to the provicisns of Order Ho. R-43535 wnich
order established temporary special pool rules for the Peterson-Pennsylvanian Associated Pool,
Roosevelt County, MNew Mexico., All interested parties may appear and show cause why said
temporary special pool rules should not be rescinded.

CASE 5964: Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company, Inc., for non-standard proration units and unorthodox
gas well locaticns, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
for two 160-acre non-standard ges proration units comprising the NW/4 of Section 9, and the S¥/4
of Section 11, dedicated respectively, to its State "A" Afc-2 Wells Nos. 63 and 62, at unorihodox
locations 990 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line of Secticn 9 ard 1980
feet from the South line and 2310 feet from the Vest line of Seetion 11, all in Township 22 South,
Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexlco.

CASE 5965: Application of layton Enterprises, Ine., for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-siyled cause, seeks authority to dually complete
its Elkins Siete Vell to. 1, located in Unit N of Secticn ), Township 7 South, Range 28 East,
Chaves County, lew Mexico, in such a manner as to produce oil from the Cisen forration thru
tubing in the production casing and to dispose of precduced salt water down the production/
intermediate casing ennulus into the San Andres and Yeso formations thru the open-hole interval
from 1861 feet to approximately 5000 fee*.

CASE 5966: Applicatién of J. R. Cone for downhole conmingling, Lea County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the

ebove-styled caute, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Blinebry and Tudbb preoduction
- in the wellbore of his Eubanks Well No. 2 located in Unit L of Section 14, Township 21 South,
Range 37 East, Leca County, New Mexico.




EUMONT GAS POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

NON MARGINAL GAS ALLOWABLE

, PRODUCTION DATA -
160 ACRE UNIT Npm>wwmm wwm>wmmm ngnpwmwmmmmWmewmbugm. e erwurMoxmdcnmm o 1

MONTH  YEAR MONTH, MCF DAILY, MCFD MCFD MCFD MONTH, MCF DAILY, MCFD MOTH, MCF DAILY, MCFO
April 1976 22,288~ 743 1,114 1,486 2,747 92 26,772 . 892
May 1976 19,520 630 945 1,260 3,124 101 27,181 877
June 1976 14,997 500 750 1,000 3,103 103 27,054 902
July 1976 11,505 371 556 742 2,872 93 22,055 m
August 1976 15,000 484 726 968 3,159 102 28,082 906
September 1976 25,415 847 1,270 1,694 3,143 105 25,288 843
Cctober 1976 38,720 1,249 1,874 2,498 3,001 97 26,998 871
November 1976 40,367 1,346 2,019 2,692 2,913 97 26,882 896
December 1976 42,724 1,378 2,067 2,756 2,846 92 29,203 942
January 1977 31,185 1,006 1,509 2,012 2,844 92 28,514 920
February 1977 43,098 1,539 2,308 3,078 2,884 103 24,806 886
March 1977 52,197 1,684 2,526 3,368 2,965 96 27,012 871

TOTAL 357,016 MCF/Yr.

535,524 MCF/Yr.

714,032 MCF/Yr,

NON MARGINAL ALLOWABLE MINUS PRODUCTION

35,601 MCF/Yr.
678,431 MCF
1,849 MCFD

319,847 MCF/Yr.
215,677 MCF
591 MCFD

BESCRE EXANINER STAMETS
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ATWOOD, MALONE, MANN & COOTER

A PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION
RUSSELL D. MANN

LAWYERS PAUL A. COOTER
BOB F. TURNER
ROBERT A. JOMNSON
JEFF D. ATWOOD [1883-1060) ;g::‘:‘ s‘:’f’;:“'
ROSS L. LONE tO-! N
053 L. MA figro-1974] A, E. THOMPSON
P, O DRAWER 200
SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILOING
ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO BB20i

i {s0%) B22-8221

RANDAL W, ROBERTS

June 16, 1977

Mr. Joe D. Ramey ‘ I 20 90 i
, Secretary-Director T N BT
0il Conservation Commission T T e

T IATION ooy

P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

{ RE: Examiner Hearing June 22, 1977

Dear Joe:

; . We would appreciate your filing the enclosed Entries
! of Appearance, for Amoco Production Company, in cases No. 5962,
5963, 4962 and 5967.

’ Thank you and with regards.
Very truly yours,

| | %/&— Qi oz _

Charles F. Malone

CFM:sas
cc: Guy Buell, Esquire

R e PN S

At s e
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION )

OF AMOCC PRODUCTION COMPANY FOR )

A NON-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT, ) No. 5962
UNORTHODOX LOCATIONS AND DEDICA-~ )

TION, EUMONT GAS POOL, LEA COUNTY, )

NEW MEXICO.

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned hereby enter their appearance herein
for the Applicant, Amoco Production Company, with Antone Peter-

son of Houston, Texas.

ATWOOD, MALONE, MANN & COOTER, P.A.

L — S
By 4422;;;252L:ii§i£;;229§;;4-,“#

Post Office Drawer 700
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Attorneys for Amoco Production Company

et o S
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: Amoco Production Company
\‘l' H00 Jetferson Builiding

o PO Box 3092
Houston, Texas 77001

J M Brown

Do frg ey
raaer
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May 27, 1977

File: HHR-986.51NM-2252

Re: Application for Hearing
Eumont Gas Pool
Lea County, New Mexico

New Mexico 0i1 Conservation Commission (3)
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. Joe D. Ramey

Gentlemen:

Amoco Production Company respectfully requests a hearing for obtaining
approval of a 320 acre non-standard proration unit to be simultaneously
dedicated to State "C" Tract 11 Well Nos. 1 and 5 located at unorthodox
locations in Units X and I, respectively, in Section 2, Township 21
South, Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Attached is a map of the area. Please direct any questions to Mr. Jim
Pease, telephone number 713-652-5461.

:
ES
3
&
i
i

Yours truly,

w

JEP/1b
Attachments
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' FO
SIMULTANEOUS DEDICATION, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

I
! |
?seeks approval of a 320~ ~acre non-standard gas proration unit
| the SE/4
'comprlslng Lots 9, 10, 15 ,and 16, and / of Section _3  , Town-
_ 'shlp 21 South + Range _ 36 East » NMPM, to be
51multaneouslydedlcated to its State "C" Tract 11 Wells Nos. 1 and 5 '

(5)"‘7' &mm-;;/a-\ Orcler . ﬁ..

4

BEFORE THE OIIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MBEXXICO

"IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO TFFOR

. PHIE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: ¢

CASE NO. 5962
k order No. R- Y 76

APPLICATION OF AMOCO PRODUCTION COMPANY
R A NON-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT, UNORTHODOX LOCATONS AND

— 3 (-\ ~ I/\
L S/ |
ORDER OF THE COMMTSSION
"BY THE COMMISSION:
ki This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 22 ’

19 77, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets:

L NOW, on this day of , 1877 , the o
Commission, a guorum being present, having considered the testimony

the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully

»adv1sed in the premises,

: FINDS:

i

ilaw, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject !
Mmatter thereof.,

i (2) That the applicant, Amoco Production Company ’

at unorthodox locatilions

“located/in Units X andfof said Section 2 .
; I, respectively,

i (3) That the entire non-standard proration unit may rea-
|
1SOnably be presumed productive of gas from the Eumont

i

Gas Pool and that the entire non-standard

gas proration unit can be efflclently and economically drained

and developed by the aforesaid well.

(4) That approval of the subject application will afford

E ~ (1) That due public notice having been given as required by ;

i
|

|

!

|

1

!

| : :
i

1 . .

:

]

]

1

14

EEshare of the gas in the Eumont l Gas

jPool, will prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of
f!

,unnecessary wells, avoid the augmenLatxon of risk arising from
I

’thc drilllng of an excessive number of wells, and will otherwise

1

‘prevent waste and protcct corrclat1 §/ 56 MMS ‘
42?‘ /advnsvdﬁug,~

‘the applicant the opportunity to produce his just and equitable .
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Case No. 5962
Oorder No. R~

P

i
'

V{;v‘ VZ{ d//)/baaavf /Zwa?" /Zd Lo
(vM/‘)QM/) I‘S,égy{é/e /MVL-(¢

|

)
i

‘
1
i
!

|
1
!
?
|
!

v

IT IS THEREFORE GRDERED: e
(1) E&;F?;” 320 -acre non-standard gas proration unit
in the Eumont Gas Pool comprising Lots 9,

19, 15 & 16 and the SE/40f Section 2 , Township 21 South

. Range 36 Bast , NMPM, Lea County,

f

1 0 £ simuIitaneéousliy
New Mexico, is_z;xégy—eeéab%éehedﬂanﬁ/aedicated to its State "C"

at unorthodox locations
Tract 11 Wells Nos.

of saigd

o

i
i

i

Section 2 .

(®) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove'

1 and 5, located in Units X and 2,‘respabti%elx
I

f




CASE 5963: AMOCO PRODUCTION COMPANY FOR
7 NON-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT AND
SIMULTANEOUS DEDICATION, LEA COUNTY
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eporting Service
122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Phone (505) 982-9212
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Apoli ation ofF Fwoco broduetion Company
for a nonctandard proeration unit, un-—

orthodox Jocatione and ginultaneous
dedication, Lea County, New Mexico.
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BEFOPE: Richard 1,. Sta ots, Exaniner

TRANSCRIPT CT HEARING

- —— e he o

Lyan Teschendorf, Fsq.
Legal Counsel for the Commission
ftate Land Office Building

Yor the New Mexico Oil
Congervatisn Commission:

S3antea Fe, New Maxico

Antone %.. Petexrson, III, Esg.
Attorney at lLaw

Armmoco Production Company
Post Office Box 3092
‘Houston, Texas

For the rronlicant:

ATWOOD, MALONE, MARNN & COOTER

Attorneys at Law
P, 0. Drawver 700
Reswell, MNew Mexico
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Production Coryoany for a neasyandard ovrovarion unit, vnorthodox
locatrions and airultaneous dedicocion, Lea County, MNew Mexico.
TR, TerMITos Call Tor avuvearances in o this ool

L VREREDRGOY: Anoco Yvoductieon and Antope Yetevson,

Aartoyney. Thoe file should reflect o appearance on droceon's

Eehalf by stwveod, Malone, Mann and Cootey, rHew lMexico counsel.,
MIn, SUANEPEYS: Thav ion on file,

A

MR, PRETEREON:  Airoes will have one witness today and

o

|

4

T would like to nave him sworn at this timrme .
Macee would like to conaolidate this case with the
ase immediatelw Following o ewpedite matters. Thev are

C

gsimilar and we have the sane exhibits for purpose of testinony

onliv.

ME. STAMETE: Please call the next case.

W,
Es

MS, TESCHENDORY: Case 5963, application of Anoco

“ivd e a Lrvan,

Production Company for a nonstandard proration unit and

simultaneous dedjcation, lL.ea County, New Mexico.

MR, STAMYTC: These two cases will be consolidated

ot
for the vurpose of testimony,

Will the witness stand and be sworn, please?

P SN

{""HEREUPON, the witness was duly sworn.)
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Jdo L PEADRE

O U

colled oA cdinecs, Vavino heen Tivat duly sworn, vas exomined

ard resci ied ae followve:

DERPOT WXANTHADTON

BY MR, PRerRec::
0, Vsuld yven state vouy paype, please?
A J. L. Pease.
0 You have testified hefore the Comrission previously,

have you not, 2Mr. Peaser

A Yes, sir.
) And your «ualifications were found acceptablie?
2! Yeag, uir.

viiat is vour field of expertise?

w

z. Reservoir engineering.
MR, PEVERSOH: Are the witness' aualifications
acceptable, Mr. lI'moniner?
MR, gAML : They are,
0 (v, Peterson continuing.) X would like for vou to

turn vour attention to Amoce's Exhibit One, Mr. Pease and tell

what that. exhibit shows, please?

A FExhibit Cne is a mrap of a portion of the Eumont Gas
Pool beina in portions of Township 20 South, Range 37 East and
Townsﬁip 21 South, Range 36 of Lea County, HNew Mexico.

LA

0 'You have hached lines shown on the map, could you tel
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what those dopote?

2 Yer, theoe hachured lines revveseprts the various
prorvatvior unizs for the agas comnletiont in the Dmrent Cas Pool |
vhioh oy shovy o ehic sene duee sl onlilow Avta, |

it Asile from the vellow dors yvyew Lave alze varked two
wells or loacarion: with red moerings, could vou explain the

signiticance o “leasey

PR R
vihpie,

J2 Yes, =ir. Tn the bLottor por
dot, it represents Arocofs Stvave VOV T
is the supnject for Cou 5962, The loc
thirty--three hundred feet frorm the nor

and sixty feet from the east line whic

Section 2 which ig an oversigzed seckio
Range 36 Iagt, This well was permitte
acre< on April 18th, 1977. It was cow

the CQueen formatrion on May the 8th, 19

0 Tg that location an orthodox
A For three hundred and twentv

unorthodox location.

0. T would like for you +0o turn
other red dot mentioned earlier to the
which you just discussed and tell us t

marking, please?

a, This red dot represents the

Amoco's (Gilluly B Federal Royalty Count 2 Well HNo. 16.

tion of the nap is a red

ract 11, Well Neo. 5 which
ation of this weil is
t!. line and six hundred

h places it Uit I of

n, Townsahip 21 South,

¢ on a hundred and sixty
pleted as a gas well in

77,

location in that un
acres that would be an

your attention now to th
north of the red dot

he significance of that

proposed location for

The
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Tl loeavion Yo six Wnudyed and cixgy “eer “ror the south Yine and

2 sty surered apa sixty fect fror the vers line, Leing in Unit

LI

31 of Seccdon 22, "ownshipyp 20 South, Rangye ¥/ Last,

4 o T it eén grehodox rocation on thag unary ,
5 o This provavion unit convains two hundred anc “orey

B8 | acres and this wonld be an unorthodox location for this unit.

7Hvhe fivete well on this unit wase Yell o, 7 and it's at »

8 || standard location. The nonstandard unit was approved adminig-

8 gl tratively in lav .c? 1956 by COrder lo. PPSP-263,
@ &
'E" 8 10 ) No vou have any farther corpents =+ thic tiwre
v 8
g £ . .
S 5B 11§ reqarding Exhibait One? .-
© B %48
. g‘é‘;g 12 L T would like to o back on the State "C" Tract 11 and
1~y
. Bz | o |
= §§O 13 { mention that the nonstandard uniis. there in the nonstandard
Q g F
Q-
e -
: gg:{é 14 || Location for Well No. 1 was approved by Order No. R-656,
B35 |
- - 15 ¢ Al right, ¥ would like for vou to turn now to ;
Os a E
3]
8 16 || 'xhibit "wo, Amoco's Fxhibit Two, and explain what that

18 A This is a table of allowables and production. On the
19 ]| left~hand side I have the months and the vear for the last

20 || balancing period for the Eumont Gas Pool and I have reported

21 || the allowakle which a nonrarginal gas well containing a hundred
22 || and ‘sixty acre proration unit would have received. I have

23 || the monthly volume and then adjacent to it on the rivht I have

24 | that converted to a daily basis. As you can see this would

25 }l be approximately a thousand MCF a day for last year.

<
L2 oV e 7Y
17 ¥ tabulaticon shows, pleasers I )
‘
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Jyns well with three hundred ond swenty acres,

Vow novine Carchey oo the rvighhy, T ohave calenlared

the allowahle “or a noomaraival cae wel) with two mandred

and forty ccres and alaso the daily allorable for a nonmaraginal

Then on the richtr is the production data. The first

coiurmm theye would e for hroca State OV “ract 11 Yell No. 1,

as ¥ rmentioned had o three hundred and twenty acre proration

unit. As you can see it averaced «lightly iless than one
hundred MC¥ a day. during the last balancing period.

faking the a7 ilowable which 2 nonpmarginal gas vell

with three hundred and twenty acres would have received this

|

unit was short auproximately eighteen hundred and fiftv MCF

a day during the last veayr.
On the richt, the two right columns, represent the

prodnction for fmeco's Gilluly "B" Federal Royalty Count "A"

lo. 7 As T mentioned this has a two hundred and forty

Well @ .
acre uni+t, Again taking ito otal producticn for the year and
subtracting that number Ffrom the allowable for which a two
hundred and forty acre would have received a normarginal
allowable we find that this unit was short £ive hundred and
ninety-one MCF a day during the past year,

Q Any further comments on this exhibit?

A Mo, sir.

0 T would like for vou to again look at Amoco's Exhibit

One, more specifically State "C" 'if'ract 11 Well 5 and explain
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rie reanos for that unorthoday location,

flease?

i Poaced o the produaciion Treor oo o,

Che prrednation of Lhe survounding welly o the Unit, v nppearetl
that rmore thar nne addicvional completion would be nocesaary on
this leanse to raice ir ue frow a raroinael to o nonparo’ sal 1

status, You can see there are two Blinebry completions which

are in the Hardy RiIinebry Field, Ve i No, 4 is producinc five

barrels of ©il a day and forty barrels of water. Well o, 3

makes abont severntocpn harvels a 2ay and about twelve harrels

of water. It is anticipated thar these wells will he completed

0 the Cueen zone in the future and a stand..rd location in this

three hundred and twenty acres would have heen nineteen hundred

and eighty feet from the north unit boundary, which would have

placed it due east of the Well No. 4, so to obtain a better

spread «:f our wells on this tract a4 decision was made to drill

a new well at the present time in the nonstandard location

nicked. Thig location doesn’t crowd any of the exigting wells
and it's indicated that it i1s draining a portion of the reservojr |

The

wvhich perhaps hasn't lieen drained by the other wells,

Citiens Service wells north of it, the State "AO"™ No. 1 in April

The No. 5 Well tested seven

produced eighty-one MCF a day.

hundred MCF a day and the bottom-hole pressure recorded in the

two hundred

well shut in after a hundred and eighteen hours is

and ninetv-four pounds.

I would like for you now to look at Well 16 on the
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Gilvnly 0T and expinin thie roason for thar unorthodox locationt
A Ve, a standard location orp S wract, the two
hundred ano forbty acres, wonla have been nineteen hundred and

was decided to move it

eighty feet Tron the wegt line. Tt
to cne west which places it closer to an existing pror. - ion
unit on the cawe lease.,

{ Do vou have any further co ents regarding either

Fxhibit One or "wo?

f. No, 8in.

. In vour apinion «ill the granting of these applicatiofs
which have been ccmbined for purposes of te {imony prevent

waste, protect correlative rights and promote the interests

of conservation?

A Tt will,
Q Were Exhibits One and Two prepared by you or under

your supervision?

A Thev were

MR. PETERSON: I would like to0 move that Amoco's

Exhibits One and Two be adnmitted into evidence.

These exhibits will be admitted.

(THEREUPON, Aroco's I'xhibits One and Two

were admitted into evidence.)

MR, STAMETS: Mr. Pease, do yvou know the order numbe

which approved these two nonstandard units originally?

MR, PEASE: Yes, sir, the State "C" Tract 11 was

o,
g




rvice

d
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

81

h reporting se
General Court Reporting Service

morris

Phone (50S) 982-9212

]

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

10

Page

approved Ly =656, The itialy "BY lease contains four non-

standard units and 7 will give vou 411 four ordexrs if vou

like,

STAMELYS . Ho, tust the fipal order that consoli-
dated the two hundred and forty acres.

MR, PEASIH:  that would bave been an adiministrative
order, NSP--263,

MR, STAMEPS: Are there any other queﬁtions of the
witnese? e nay e excused,

(THEREUPOYN, +he witness was oxcused,)

MR, STAMBETS: Anvthing further in this case? The

case will bhe taken under advisemnent.
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICAYTE

T, SIPHEY ¥. MORRISH, a Certified Shbrthand Reporter,
do hereby certify that the foredgoing and attached Transcript

of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Congervation Commission

was reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record

of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and

ability.

t do hereby carh +hq¥ +ha forovoing e S
fo) P e Sgs ‘
a comp.t ¢ e N .’ C e tol \5_76.2 '.é7

the bxuol

—f‘ﬂ

s Fyamninexr
n Comuission

l




L% OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

RN STATE OF NEW MEXICO
BREL P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
87501
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEFOLOGIST
PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD

JOE D. RAMEY
June 29, 1977

Re: CASE NO. 5963
Mr. Antone Peterson ‘ ORDER NO. -
Attorney
Amoco Production Company _
P. 0. Box 3092 . e .
S Te DUE SRS < Applicant:
Houston, Texas 77001 PP

Amoco Production Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commnission order recently entered in the subject case.

Director

JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC__ X
Aztec QOCC

Other




' IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
" CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

- THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: ;

" APPLICATION OF AMOCO PRODUCTION
. COMPANY FOR A NON-STANDARD PRORATION
{ UNIT, UNORTHODOX LCCATIONS, AND

i BY THE COMMISSION:

i Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets.

! the SW/4 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 22, Township 20 South, Range 37

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

CASE NO. 5963
Order No. R-5475

SIMULTANEOUS DEDICATION, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 22, 1977, at

NOW, on this 2g8th day of June, 1977, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, tha record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having bean given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Amoco Production Company, seeks
approval of a 240-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising

East, NMPM, to be simultaneocusly dedicated to its Gilluly B Federal
Lease Wells Nos. 7 and 16, located at unorthodox locations in
Units K and M, respectively, of said Section 22.

(3) That the entire non-standard proration unit may reason-
ably be presumed productive of gas from the Eumont Gas Pool and
that the entire non-standard gas proration unit can be efficiently
and economically drained and developed by the aforesaid well.

(4) That approval of the subject application will afford the
applicant the opportunity to produce his just and equitable share
of the gas in the Eumont Gas Pool, will prevent the economic loss
caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentatioh
of rigk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
and will otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

(5) That Coﬁmissiou Administrative Order NSP-263 which
previously approved the subject proration unit should be supe

T Tt i




- m2-
+ Case No. 5963
' Order No. R~5475

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

_ (1) . That the applicant, Amoco Production Company, is hereby
. granted a 240-acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Eumont
. Gas Pool comprising the SW/4 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 22, Township
'l20 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, to be

i simultaneously dedicated to its Gilluly B Federal Lease Walla Nes.
.7 and 16, located at unorthodox locations in Units K and M,

| respectively, of said Section 22.

4

1 (2) That Commission AdministratiVe Order NSP-263 is hereby
“superseded.

f (3) That jurisdiction of thia caunase i=s » i
; entry of such further orders as the Commission may

DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

f‘above designated.

” STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
I'd

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairman

SEAL

jx/

e S o v
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hocket No, 21-77

Dackels Nos. 23-97 and 24-%77 ave tcutatively set for hearing: on July € and July 20, 1977, Applicaiions for
hearing rmust he filed at least 22 deays in sdvance of hearlng date.

DOCKET: CUMICSION E¥ARING - SUNSDAY - JUuy 23, 1977

10:00 AM. - OIL CONSERVATION COAAISSICH CONFERENCE RNGY,
STATE LAND OFFICE PUYLDING, FANGTA PE, NEW MEXICO

CLSY 5940: In the ratter of the hearing called by the Oil Censervation Cormission on its own notion to permit

- "7 Corinne Grace and sll other interested parties to eppear and show cause why the following wells
should not be shut-in until they can be operated in such a manner as to prevent injury to
nelghborirg lesces or properties, and to protect against contamination of fresh water supplies:

Furble Grauce Com Well lo. 1 located in Unit P of Section 2, and
Paragra Com Well No. 1 leocated in Unit B of Section 11, toth in
Township 23 South, Bange 26 East, FEddy County, Mew Mexico,

CASE %961: Applicetion of D, L. Harmifin for arerdrent of Order No. R-4432; Fddy County, lew Mexico.

— T Applfeant, in the above-styled cguse, secks the erendment of Order Ho, R-4432 to rercve the
present, operator of ihe pooled proraticn unit comprising the $/2 of Section 24, Township 22
South, Range 26 East, Scuth Cerlsbad-Norrow Gas Pcol, Eddy County, New lexico, and to designate
applicant as operator of ssid unit.

NN NN XN XN N XN A AN XN NN Y XY N AN Y Y AN A AN NN AN Y ¥ U N NNV MM N vy v Sy AR R R PR RN AR FNFFAXRANNANEAIH NN

Docket No. 22-77
DOCKET: FXJMINER HEARING -~ WFDUESDAY - JURE 22, 1977

9 AM., ~ OIL CONSERVATICN COMMISSICH CONFERENCE RGOM,
STATE LAND CFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The foliovuirg cases will be heard before Richard L. &tarate, E¥ominer, oF Lanicl O, NULTEY, Alternaie Sxaniner:

CASE 5962: Application of Amoco Production Corpany for a non-standard proration unit, urorthrodc: lcesticns,
and simultenecus dedication, Lea County, Mew Mexico. Applicant, in tie above-siyled cause, seeks
apprcvel for a 320-acre rion-standard proration unit comprising Lots 9, 10, 15 and 16 and the SE//
of Section 2, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New lMexico, to be
simultaneously dedicated to applicant‘'s State "C" Tract 11 Wells Nos. 1 and 5 locaied at unortho-
dox locations in Units X and I, respectively, of said Section 2. :

Application of Amoco Production Company for a non-standard proration unit and simultanecus dedication,
Lea Coanty, Hew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 2{C-acre norn-
standard proration unit comprising the SW/4 and W/2 SEf4 of Seetion 22, Township 20 South, Range

37 Easi, Eumont Gas Pcol, Lea County, New Mexico, 10 be simultaneously dedicated io arplicant's
Gilluly B Federal Lease Well Nos. 7 and 16 at unorthodox locations in Units X and ¥ of said

Section 22, respectively. .

CASE 5963:

CASE 4952: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case /962 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4538 which
order esteblished temporary special pool rules for the Peterson-Pennsylvanian Assceiated Pool,
Roosevelt County, Hew Mexico. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said
temporary special pool rules should not be rescinded.

CASE 5964: Applicaticn of Texas Pacifiec Of1 Company, Inc., for non-standard proration units and unorihodox
gas well locations, Lea County, New Maxico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
for two 160-acre non-standard gas proration units comprising the NW/4 of Section 9, and the SW/4
of Section 11, dedicated respeectively, to its State "A" A/c-2 Wells Nos. 63 and 62, at urorthodox
locations 990 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line of Section 9 zrd 1930
feet from the South line and 2310 feet from the West line of Section 11, all in fownship 22 South,
Range 36 Fast, Jalmat Gas Pcol, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5965: Application of layton Enterprises, Inc., for a duzl ccmpletion and salt water disposal, Chaves
~  County, New lexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete
its Elkins State Well No. 1, located in Unit N of Sseticn 1, Township 7 South, Range 28 EFast,
Chaves County, Hew Mexico, in such a manner as to produce oil from the Cisco formation thru
tubing in the production casing and to dispose of produced salt water down the production/
intermediate casing snnulus into the San Andres and Yeso formatlons thru the open-hole interval
from 1851 fect to approximately 5000 feet.

CASE 5966: Application of J. R. Cone for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the

above-stylcd cause, seeks approval for the downhole ccrmingling of Blinebry and Tubb production
in the wellbcre of his Eubanks Well No. 2 located in Unit L of Section 14, Township 21 South,
Range 37 Iast, Lea County, New Mexico.

e




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION )

OF AMOCO PRODUCTION COMPANY FOR A )
NON-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT AND ) No. 5963
DEDICATION, EUMONT GAS POOL, LEA )

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. )

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned hereby enter their appearance herein
for the Applicant, Amoco Production Company, with Antone

Peterson of Houston, Texas.

ATWOOD, MALONE, MANN & COOTER, P.A.

Post Office Drawer 700
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Attorneys for Amoco Production
Company




EUMONT GAS POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

NON MARGINAL GAS ALLOWABLE , PRODUCTION DATA | E
DATLY DAILY AMOCQ_STATE C_TR. 11 #1 AMCCO GILLULY 8" LT
160 ACRE UNIT 240 ACRE 320 ACRE 320 ACRE UNTT 240 ACRE UNIT
MONTH _ YEAR MONTH, MCF  DAILY, MCFD MCFD “MCFD MONTH, MCF CAILY, MCFU MONTH, MCF DAILY, MCFD

Apri} 1976 22,288 743 1,14 1,486 | 2,747 92 26,772 892
May 1976 19,520 630 945 1,260 3,124 101 27,181 877
June 1976 14,997 500 750 1,000 3,103 103 27,054 902

July 1976 11,505 37 556 742 ‘ 2,872 93 22,055 m E
August 1976 15,000 484 726 ¢ 968 3,159 102 28,082 906
September 1976 25,415 847 1,270 T,694 3,143 105 25,288 843

October 1976 38,720 1,249 1,874 2,498 | 3,001 97 26,998 8N ;
November 1976 40,367 1,346 2,019 2,692 2,913 97 26,882 896
December 1976 42,724 1,378 2,067 2,756 2,846 92 29,203 942
January 1977 31,185 1,006 1,509 2,012 . 2,844 92 28,514 920
February 1977 43,098 1,539 2,308 3,078 2,884 103 | 24,806 886
March 1977 52,197 1,684 _2,526 3,368 2,965 96 27,012 871

TOTAL 357,016 MCF/Yr. 535,524 MCF/Yr. 714,032 MCF/¥r. 35,601 MCF/Yr. 319,847 MCF/Yr,
NON MARGINAL ALLOWABLE MINUS PRODUCTION 678,431 MCF 215,677 MCF ,
1,849 MCFD 591 MCFD
o Gk ERARGNOR GTANITS
AL COMSERVAVION COMnALUSION 3
ot Ng_ 2|
£ ND. mqmm {5763
ad Dy Ea

Heoring Date o ~22-11

o s g -

w
y
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Caax 59¢5

Amoco Production Company
B00 Jetferson Building

PO Box 3007

Houswon, Tevas 77000

J M Brown

(v sonn EnQraeary
Mornoer

June 2, 1977 e, ‘ ey

File: HHR-986.51NM-2259 ey St

Re: Application for Hearing
Eumont Gas Pool
Lea County, New Mexico

New Mexico 0i1 Conservation Commission (3}
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr.AJoe D. Ramey
Gentlemen: '

Confirming telephone request of June 1, 1977, Amoco Production
Company respectfully requests a hearing for obtaining approval
of a 240 acre non-standard proration unit to be simultaneously
dedicated to Guilluly "B" federal Well No. 7 and Well No. 16
located at unorthodox locations in Units K and M, respectively,
in Section 22, Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Attached is a map of the area. Please direct any questions to
Mr. Jim Pease, telephone number 713-652-5461.

Yours very truly,

D91 o

JEP:sam
Attachments




DRADT

!taneously

BEFORE THE OII CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATI OF NEW MEXICO

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CINCTHE MATTER OF THL HEARING j

|
|
i
|
|
!
!
!
|
!

CASE NO. 5963

Order No. R- S§Y75

i

AMOCO P ”
_APPLICATION OF CO_PRODUCTION C%%P Ny 4 “;f;” s
'FOR B NON-STANDARD PRORATION ofeY ant EZhulraNeous pEDICATION, -

§ COUNTY, NEW MEXTCO. Q L7
| P A

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION ;

'BY THE COMMISSION:

i This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 22 '

f19 77, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L, Stametd

ﬁ NOW, on this day of ; 12 77 , the
.Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony,
‘the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully

~advised in the premises,

; FINDS:
ﬁ (1) That due public notice having been given as requlred by
'law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

;mattar thereof.

i

3 (2) That the applicant,
34

Amoco Production Company ’

seeks approval of a 240 -acre hon~standard gas proration unit
lcomprlslng the SW/4 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 22 , Town-
-shlp 20 ~South :» Range 37 East  NMPM, to be gimuyil-

“dedlcated to its Gilluly B Federal Lease Wi

at unorthodox locations
“located/in Units K andsof sald fectzon 22 . ;ﬁg@gg‘iu.;y
3 (3) That the entire non standard proration unit may rea-

i I &
gsonably be presumed productive of gas from the Eumont <j

Gas Pool and that the entire non-standard

gas proration unit can be efficiently and economically drained

Jjand developed by the aforasaid well.

(4) That approval of the subject applxcatxon will afford

!the applicant the opportunity to produce his just and ecquitable

‘share of the gas in the _ Eumont » ~1 ‘Ai
{

qPool, will prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of

unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk arising from

i

l
ﬁthe drilling of an excessive number of wells, and will otherwzse
I

“prevent waste anC!Protect corrclative rights.

/3) ”V{&m—n;&u& iwmuv"ﬂﬁﬂt O/a’-ef /VS)’- ‘J‘*
‘Shou /L de Super secle




W V/ a/;,o/cva//Z«war’

Foro o{w%ﬁ"‘ /9"‘",”/) /s

Casc No. __5963 ﬁuté/ i o Vo &

‘Order No. R-

|
!
l
|
|
|

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED; . "

I:‘ Ra— e
E (1) -Qﬁﬂ!:;#“”240 ~acre non-standard gas proration unit
in the Eumont Gas Pool comprising the |
SW/4 and W/2 SE/A4 __ of Section _ 22 , Township 20

South + Range 37 East , NMPM, Lea County,
: 2 P simultaneously
‘New Mexico, is;;g;eﬁgveaeab&ésheﬂ~aﬁd/ded1cated to its Gilluly B
: le6 # urorthodot 10Catons M ”‘ﬂ“"""“ﬂ

‘Federal Lease Wells Nos. 7 and/, 1ocate?11n Units K and/of said
:8ection 22 ¢ SOSROCLiMmedy .
| g;) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

H

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove!

“designated.

e B
5(23\7{"{ Gum..w Bollss Vi u/ﬂ,“o/w/

Order NSP-263 /s Aem? 5
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CASE 5964: TEXAS PACIFIC OIL CO. INC.FOR ’&/M
NON-STANDARD PROPATION UNITS AND ’ :
UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATIONS, LEA Cf
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BEFORE THIL
NEW MEXTICO O, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
santa FMe, New Mexico
June 22, 1977

EXIMINER HEARING

)
IN THE MATTER OF: )
)
Application of Texas Pacific 0il ) CASE
Company, Inc., for nonstandard proration) 5964
units and unorthodox gas well locations,)
Lea County, New Mexico. )
)
BEFORE: Richard L. Stamets, Examiner
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
APPEARANTCES
For the New 'Mexico 0il Lynn Teschendorf, Esqg..
Conservation Commission: Legal Counsel for the Commission

State Land Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico
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MR, STAMETS: The hearing will please come to order.
We will call at this time Case 5964,

MS. TESCHENDORF: Case 5964, application of Texas
Pacific 0il Companvy, Inc., for nonstandard proration units and "
unorthodox gas well locations, Lea County, New Mexico.

The applicant in this case has requested that it be

dismissed.

MR. STAMETS: Case 5964 will be dismissed.
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I, SIDNEY P, MORRISH, a C
do hereby certify that the for
of Hearing bhefore the New Mexi
was reported by me, and the
of the said proceedings to the
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same 1is a true and correct record

erxtified Shorthand Reporter,
egoing and attached Transcript
co 0il Conservation Commission
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O17. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
P. 0. BOX 2088 . SANTA FE
87501

DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD

June 29, 1977

Re: CASE NO. 5964
Mr. T. M. Matlock ORDER NO. R-=3477
Drlg. Administrative Supervisor
Texas Pacific 0il Company, Inc.
1700 One Main Place Applicant:
Dallas, Texas 75250

Texas Pacific 011 Company, Inc.

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

urs very truly

Director

JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC X
Aztec OCC

Other




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Or THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN ‘tHE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 5964
Order No, R~5477

APPLICATION OF TEXAS PACIFIC OIL
COMPANY. INC, FOR MON=-STANDARD PRORATION
UNITS AND UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATIONS,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXXCO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on £or hearing at 9 a.m. on June 22, 1977,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L., Stamets,

NOW, on this ? day of June, 1977, the Commission, a
quorum being present, Faving considered the record and the
recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in

the premises,

FINDS

That the applicant's request for dismissal should be granted

IT IS THEREFPORZ ORDERED:

That Case No, 5964 is hereby dismissed,

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSEEVAT{QN CO@MISSION

5

<




Docket No, 21-77

Dockets Nos. 2377 ard 24-77 erc tentatively set for hearing on July 6 end July 20, 1977. Applications for
hearing must be f1led at least 22 days In advance of hearirng date,

DOCKET: COMISSION FEARING - TUESPAY - JUNE 21, 1977

10:00 A.M, - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROCM,
STATE LAND OFFICE RUILDING, .‘,‘A.‘MA FE, NEW LEXICO

CASE 5960: 1In the ratter of the hearing called by the 0il Conzervation Cormission on its own motion to permit
Corinne Grace and &1l other interested partics to uppear and show cause vhy the following wells
should not be shut-in until they can be operated in such & manner as te prevent injury to
nelghboring leascs or properties, and to protect spainst contarinatlon of fresh vater supplies

Humble Grace Conm “'ell He. 1 locuted in Unit P of Seetion 2, and
Panagra Com Well No. 1 located in Unit B of Section 11, both In
Toanship 23 South, Ram;e 26 East, Fddy County, New Mexico,

CASY, 5961: Application of D, L. Hannifin for arendment of Order No. R-4432, Fddy County, New Mexico.
Applicont, in the above-styled cquse, seeks the zrendment of Order No. R-4432 to remove the
present operator of the pooled proration unit comprising the 8/2 of Seetion 24, Township 22
South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, and to designate

applicant as operator of said unit.
RN KA RN E R XTI R AR A YT FAEEE AN EX KOO XA T XX XX F XA F IO RXE AN F IO KA AN AKX E R XTI AKX XA AR H
Dacket No. 22-77
DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JUNE 22, 1977

9 A.M, ~ OIL CONSERVATICN CCOILAISSION COYFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NFW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alfernate Fxaminer:

CASE 5952: Application of Amcco Production Cormpany for a non-standard proration unit, uncrihodox lcestions,

‘ and simultanecus dedisation, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-siyled cause, sceks
approval for a 320-acre non-standard proration unit comprising lots 9, 10, 15 and 16 and ..l‘o SE/Y,
of Section 2, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pocl, lea County, Mew Mexico, to be
sirmultaneously dedicated to applicant's State "C" Tract 11 Wells Nos. 1 and 5 lceated at unortho-

-

dox locations In Units X and I, respectively, of said Section Z.

CASE '9963: Application of Amoco Production Company for a non-standard proration unit and simultancous dedication,
lea County, Hew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 240-acre non-
stendard proration unit ccmprising the SW/4 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 22, Township 20 South, Range
37 East, Fumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated to applicant's
Gilluly B Federal Lease Well Nos. 7 and 16 at unorthodox lccaticns in Units ¥ and ¥ of said
Section 22, respectively. .

CASE 4962: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case 4962 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4538 which
order established temporary special pool rules for the Peterson-Pennsylvanian Associated Pool,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said
temporary special pool rules should rwot be rescinded.
/»""""—“.-
< CASE 5964: Application of Texas Pacific 0i1 Company, Inc., for non-standard proration units and unorthoédox
\' gas well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
for two 160-acre non-standard ges proraticn units comprising the MW/4 of Section 9, end the SW/Z
of Section 11, dedicated respectively, to -its State "A" Afc-2 Wells Nos. 63 and 62, at urorthodox
locations 990 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the ¥ost line of Section 9 and 1980
feet from the South line and 2310 feet from the West line of Section 11, ail in Township 22 South,
Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5965: Application of layton Enterprises, Inc., for a dual compl.etion and salt water disposal, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, see¥s authority to dually complete
Its Eilkins State Well No. 1, located in Unit N of Section 1, Township 7 South, Range 28 East,
Chaves County, lew lexico, in such 2 manner as to produce oil from the Cisco formation thru
tubing in the production casing and to dispose of produced salt water down the production/
intermediate casing annulus into the San Andres and Yeso formations thru the open-hole interval

from 1861 feet to approximately 5000 feet.

CASE 5966: Applicaticn of J. H. Cone for dovnhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, sceks approval for the downhole commingling of Blinebry and Tubb production
in the welltore of his Eubanks Well No. 2 located in Unit L of Section 14, Tovmship 21 South,

Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Comm.
P. O, Box 2088
Santa "¢, New Mexico 8780]

Gentlemen:

The undersigned, an offset operator, has been informed of Texas
Pacific Oil Gompany, Inc.'s intent to drill their State "A" A/c-2
Wells No., 62 and 63 in the Jalmat (Gas) Field. .
I'hese locations are: Well No. 62: 1920' FSI, and 2310' FWIL, Section
11, T-22-S, R-36-E; and Well No. 63: 990' FNIL & 2310' FWIL,, Scc.
9, T-22-S5, R-36-IL.

The undersigned waives notice of hearing and objections to their
application for exception to the well location requirements.

GULF ENERGY AND MINERALS COMPANY
Company

B. J. PANKRATZ - Manage™Engineering
Date: May 26, 1977
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Tuxas Paciric Orn-Comprany, ¥xe, MAY 2q 1977
1700 ONE MAIN PLACE

Dannas, 'PEXAS 75250

May 18, 1977

FERTRLN R :

ol ‘
oty T Compyssygy

Mr. Joe D. Ramey
Secretary-Dircctor
New Mexico Oil Conservation
Commission
P. O. Box 2038
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 )
Re: Request for Exception
To The Well liocation Re-
quirements on Unorthodox
Locations, Texas Pacific
Oil Co.,Inc., State "A'
A/c-2 Nos, 62 & 63, Jalmat
{Gas) Fieid, Lea Co., New Mex.

Dear Mr. Ramey:

Texas Pacific Oil Company, Inc. is filing application for permit to
drill the wells listed below in the State "A'" A/c-2 Lease. These
wells are unorthodox locations and we are therefore applying for ex-
ception to the well location requirements.

Well No. 62: 1980' FSL & 2310' FWL, Sec. 11, T-22-S5, R-36-E
Well No. 63: 990' FNL & 2310 FWL, Sec. 9, T-22-5, R-36-E

We have notified all offset operators of this application and, upon
receiving their waivers, will forward them to your office. We have
also attached the plat with all offset operators shown.

After processing this application, receiving thc waivers, and upon
approval, would you please call us collect and inform us; we believe
we have a rig standing by.

Yours very truly,

0 Mt ek oe
T. M. Matlock
Drlg. Administrative Supervisor

cc: New Mexico Oil Conservation Comm.
P. O. Box 1980 .
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240
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DRAFT
BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
dr/ OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR j

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5964

Order No. R~ 54 77

APPLICATION OF TEXAS PACIFIC OIL

COMPANY, INC. FOR NON~STANDARD
PRORATION UNITS AND UNORTHODOX GAS ”
WELL LOCATIONS, LEA COUNTY, '

N
NEW MEXICC,.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

R This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 22 , 1977,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets .

A

NOW, on this day of ;, 19 77, the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the record and the recom-
mendations of the Examiner, and beiag fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

That the applicant's request for dismissal should be
granted.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Case No. 5964 is hereby dismissed.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.




CASE 5965: LAYTON ENTERPRISES, INC.
FOR A DUAL COMPLETION AND SALT WATER
DISPOSAL, CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
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1 MR, STAMETS: At this time we will call Case 5965,
2 MS., TESCHENDORI': Case 5965, application of Layton ”
3 || Enterprises, Inc. for a dual completion and salt water

4 || disposal, Chaves County, New Mexico.

5 MR. STEVENS: Mr, Examiner, I'm Don Stevens, attorney

8 Lfrom Santa Fe representing the applicant in this case. We

7 I have one witness to be sworn.

MR, STAMETS: Will you stand and be sworn, please? u

8
9 (THEREUPON, the witness was duly sworn.)
]
-E 10 |
) 11 DONALD R. LAYTON
12 | called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examinedl

131l and testified as follows:

{
h reporting se
General Court Reporting Service

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Phone (505) 982-9212

rris

14
g
- o 15 DIRECT EXAMINATION
L
16 |i BY MR. STEVENS:
17 0. Would you state your name, your residence, your
18 ]| occupation and your relationship with the applicant in this

19 || case, please?

I'm DPonald R. Layton, President of Layton Enterprises

20 A
21 {{ Inc. of Lubbock, Texas and I am the applicant.
22 o Have you previously testified before this Commission;

23 || anéd had your qualifications accepted by it?

24 A Yes,,I have.

- 25 MR. STEVENS: Are the witness' qualifications
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t lacceptable, My, Examiner?

2 MR. STAMETS: They certainly are. I recognize that
3 lthe witness is qualified from a long way back.

4 0 (Mr. Stevens continuing.) Would you briefly state
5 [what the appliicant seeks in this case, Mr, Layton?

6 A We seek a dual completion to ptoduce oil from the

7 [Cisco formation and let me back up just a moment. This is

g lla wildcat well not in an established field. It is a wildcat

3 g lwell located in Section 1, 7, 25. Wwe seek permission to
v
Qo © :
E 8 10 lproduce o0il through tubing from the Cisco formation and to
»”®
i&gﬂ 11 l|dispose of the expected rather significant volume of produced l
b ]
e
" §§§§ 12 lwater through the annulus between the production five and a i
' ﬁ.%&‘i } ;
KAig . . , , , .
2'-5-,48, 13 lhalf inch casing and eight and five-eighths intermediate .
-
vk [] S N
E gﬁg 14 lcasing into the open hole section below the eight and five
g 84 "
- o : 15 [|[eighths.
» -4
| 2 3 | :
8 16 0. Is this well located in Chaves County, New Mexico?
‘§
17 A It is in Chaves County, yes, sir.
18 MR. STEVENS: Mr. Examiner, I would like to ask the
19 [[Commission to take administrative notice of Case 4570 in which

20 |lShenandoah sought a similar disposal system in the Haystack

21 [Field in Chaves County in 1971. The casing program isn't

22 lexactly the same but guite similar. Would you so take

23 ladministrative notice?
24 MR. STAMETS: Yes, we will.

25 0 {Mr. Stevens continuing.) Referring tn what has been
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marked as Exhibit Number One, would vou explain it, please,
M. Layton?‘

A Ixhibit One is just a plat of the immediate area
surrounding this well, showing the town site of Elkins. The
area outlined in yellow is our FElkins State lease, four hundred
and eighty acres, located in Section 1. The red dot is the "

existing wildcat well which we have just drilled and semi-

completed.
o Are thexre any other rields in this area of thig well?
A No established fields, Union of Cal has a producing

well some two and a half to three miles to the northwest in

another formation.

0. That is in Section 34, Township 6 South, Range 28

East?
A That is correct.

The red mark is the subject well, is that right?

L

A That is correct.

0. Referring then to what has been marked as Exhibit
Number Two, would you explain it, please?
A Exhibit Number Two is just a schematic diagram of

our well located in Section 1, showing the various casing

strings and the cementing program and also shows the formation

tops and our indicated zone of oil production.

0 Where is the actual area in which you propose to

dispose in this well?
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! k All right, the open-hole section below the eight andg

2 five-eighths casing which includes the San Andres, Clorieta

|

3 lard Yeso formations from the depth at the base of the esight and

4 five~eighths at eightcen sixty-one to a depth of approximately

5 five thousand feet which is our calculated cement top on the

8l five and a half production casing.

7 Q. Your Abo there is noted at fifty-two ninety-five so
o

8 |[based on your calculation it would be above the Abo and would

«

2 only go in these ‘three formations? |
g * :
s k:} 10 A, that is correct. !
g 38
552 1 0. Is the productive casing the five and a half casing?
g Fed
ag‘;é; 12 ) A That is correct, ves, sir.. &I
L") -~ .
£55
& 542 13 Q. Will you be producing directly out of the casing or
L 50
-]
- R Tr
g §§“ 14 lwill the oil and water and some gas be coming through tubing?
BS3 :
- . g 15 A Presumably the oil and water will all be coming
® 3
8 16 || through the tubing. A portion of the gas would be produced

17 Jup the annulus between the tubing and the five and a half

18 }l casing, yes.

19* 0 Phus the fluids would not be on either side of a

20 || single casing string?
21 A That is correct.

22 ¢ What is your anticipated injection pressure on this

23 || proposed project?

24 A We estimate it at less than five hundred pounds. We
B .

- 25 | have no actual data to base this on but based on our expected

1.
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volumes of a rather broad range of two te four hundred barrels

per day, we would expect that probably our injection pressures

would be less than five hundred psi at the surface and this is

also based on the indicated porosity that we have in these

open-hole sections.,
0. Will you gauge this injection pressure and keep
records therefrom?
A. Yes, sir, the surface connections at the bradenhead
‘essure gauge and constant pressure observatloff
would be made.

0. Thus any leaks that might occur would be readily

Service
, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Phone (505) 952-9212

observable?

porting

A That is correct, yes, sir.

0 Have you made any tests as to the chemical compatibiljty

General Court Re,

of the injection water as opposed to the native formation

sid morrish reporting service

waters?

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122

A Yes, we have and I just took this data by telephone
this morning from an established firm, United Chemical Company
in Hobbs, New Mexico. They have analyzed water samples from
both the Cisco and the San Andres formations.

0. Excuse me, were you referring to what has been
marked as Exhibit Number Three?

A Yes, I am,

0 Please continue then.

A In their opinion we have no compatibility problem
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actually of any significance at all. The analyses as with any
two formations varied to scme extent, although in a great
many areas they are strikingly similar. The important question
I think, in this water anslyses, in our opinion at least, is
the absence 0f hydrogen sulfide in the Cisco water which would
eliminate the possibility of any serious corrosion problem
injecting down the annular area across these two casing strings
Further the other principal point that we are interested in,

the scaling index ¢f thc Cisco water is negative fox both

~ =20 e G R 04 - 624

calciunm carbonate and calcium sulphate scaling. The San Andres

formation by contrast, the native waters in that zone, are
positive in both instances. Thisireally does not concern us
to that extent since those waters are already there. The only
consideration then would be compatibility as to whether we
might aggravate such a situation and the compatibility tests
and the scaling index along with this test indicated that the
scaling index for calcium sulphate scaling did come downa on
the San Andres water with only a five percent solution of Cisco
water introduced at that point and in their opinion the scaling
index will be greatly improved by the introduction of the Cisco
water into the San Andres formation.

0. Subject to the test to be made by the proper chemical

companies, do you plan to chemically treat this water as you

inject it?

A Yes, we do. We intend just as a little super‘insural e ;
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to add a scale inhibitor to prevent any possible precipitation
of calcium sulfate in the formation which actually would be
dnly a mechanical problem to us probably in the form of
pressure. We also intend to treat all of the Cisco water with
an organic corrosion inhibitor, a plating type inhibitor just
for protection of our casing strings on our own equipment and
this will probably be done as the water is produced to insure
proper mixing and protection all the way through our system,

our collecting vessels, pump, and all of the associated equip~

0. Do you plan to have this a closed system, keeping

the injected water away from any aix?

A Yes, we do. We will accomplish this by placing an

collection tank to prevent direct contact with the air.

o Have you made calculations as to the hydrostatic

pressures, collapse pressures and any allowable pump pressures
that might be allowable in your injection system?

A, Yee, we have and kased on what we know, the data
that we have, we would assume that hydrostatic pressures at the
top of the cement on the five and a half casing would approach
two thousand to twenty-five hundred pounds at this point. Our
minimum yield, collapse pressufes, on the casing is in excess

of five thousand pounds and assuming that our assumption is

correct on injection pressures, we would be far below any poin
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Page 10
of danger as far as collapse on this casing.

The five and half casing, incidentallv, is new J-55
seventeen pound casing and I believe that is indicéted on
Ixhibit Two there.

Q. You would not anticipate ever having a pump pressure
in excess of the difference bhetween fhe collapse pressure
and the hydrostatic pressure, would you?

A No, certainly not.

0. Referring then to what has been marked as Exhibit

Number Four, would you explain it, please?

A This is just a copy of the porosity log run at the

time the well was drilled or -- let me correct that -- it's a

section of the porosity log which covers the interval we intend
as the disposal section. It shows the eight and five-eighths
casing base at the top of the log and then it is extended to
approximately five thousand feet which we célculate is the
top of our cement behind the five and a half inch casing.

0 Does this log show porosity zones in which injected
water might go?

A Yes, it does, it shows excellent porosity in the
P-2 zone of the San Andres and also in the Glorieta.

0. Where is that P-2 2zone?

A The P-2 zone by our definition is about twenty-five

sixty to twenty-six thirty, an interval of about seventy feet

would be the P-2, possibly a little thicker than that but that
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is the zone of porosity.

0, Nid you test that zone in drilling?

A We did take a drill stem test from that zone in
drilling and recovered only water, salt water.

0. And there are other porosity zones in this interval
which might take the water in addition to --

A The Glorieta indicates excellent porosity at three
thousand énd fifty to about three thousand and eighty feet,
although we did not test this zone, although it historically
carries water in that area and it indicates excellent porosity.

0. Could you describe briefly your results of testing
in the Cisco zone?

A, Yes, sir, we did take one drill stem test in the
Cisco zone and the hole conditions prevented us from taking
further drill stem tests. We were able to obtain one ard
recovered o0il and salt water. We had what we thought was a
significant amount of o0il in the Cisco. It was about ten
percent of our sample. We set casing on the strength of this
and since that time we have pevrforated two rather narrow
intervals in the Cisco and swab tested on these individuailly.
In both cases we were able to swab from eight to ten barrels
per hour, total fluid, with an 0il cut of some ten to twelve
Based on this information then, we estimated then

percent.

that we would be faced possibly with pumping as much as four

hundred barrels per day of salt water from these zones in orde:
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to cbtain this o0il cut. It would equate to about forty

barrels at thie level if it maintains a consistent and

constant rate,

0. hAre there other areas or wells or salt water disposal

facilities nearby vyou might use?

A, Mo, sir, there are none. The only other option

would be ‘to truck this salt water.

0. Is this Cisco similar to the Bough "C" in Lea
County?
A, We think that it is the Rough "C", yes. The Bough

"C¥ is in the Cisco section and we think it correlates I

favorably at least, there may be some variance of opinion

among geologists but we think it equates very favorably to l

the Bough "C" in the Vada Penn area.

These two particular zones in my own opinion probably
conform most closely to the Bough "B" and Bough "C" that we
have perforated in thié well.

0. What are the producing characteristics, water-oil

ratios, concerned with time of production and length of time

produced in those Bough "C" wells in Lea County?

% Historically the Bough "C" in the Vada Penn very
often came in producing a hundred precent water and after a
very short period of time started showing some oil cut and
gradually improved from that point, sometimes not so gradually,

sometimes rather markedly improved to a rather high or nearly
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a hundred percent oil cut»in some cases, many of them flowed
for sometime after that.

Q. How long did this take?

A It varied from well to well. The cases that T know
of which would be a small percentage of the total, varied from
a few days up to thirty to even sixty days testing and with-
drawal of this water before the o0il cut markedly inproved
to the point of meking a commercial well.

0. Thus it is your opinion in this well that it would
take a long period of extensive testing and extensive water
production to evaluate the commexcial cil possibilities of this
well?

A We feel like it could, yes. It could take ninety
days td six months possibly to adequately test this zone and
know what we have. We have no offset data to go by in this
area since it is a rather rank wildcat but 1t does have some
of these same characteristics and this is our feeling that we
can justify it on the basis of other areas, we can justify. the
test on that basis, assuming that we have a very good chance of
an improved oil cut ané a commercial well.

0 On the basis of your evidence and opinion here, do
you consider that the granting of this application will prevent
waste and have a tendency to protect correlative rights?

A Yes, sir, we think that it will. Actually correlativ

rights perhaps are no immediate problem. As of the moment
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perhaps physical waste is not an immediate problem but economic
waste certainly would bhe. This is oil that probably could not
be produced if we cannot find a way to produce it economically
and vou can equate that to physical waste then any way you sce
fit. It is oil that won't be produced unless it can be
produced economically.
0. Were Exhibits One through Four prepared by you or

under your direction?

N Yes, sir.

MR. STEVENS: We move the introduction of these
exhibits at this time, Mr. Examiner, and we have no further
gquestions on direct.

MR. STAMETS: The exhibits will be admitted.

(THEREUPON, Applicant Exhibits One through

Four were admitted into evidence.)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMETS:

0. Mr, Layton, are you asking for appoval of this
injection operation on a permanent basis or a temporary basis
during evaluation?

A We would like to ask for it on a permanent basis
except that we know that this is impossible in all probability.
We would accept approval on a temporary basis and I assume

from this question you are referring to the imminent Federa
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0. Right. What period of time would you ask for, six
nmonths or a year?

A | We would like to ask for one year temporary approval,

0. What zone or zones does that Union well vou referred
to produce from?

A I+ produces from the P-3 zone of the San Andres whicﬂ
on our log we picked the top of it at about twenty-six
seventy-five and just their exact interval I don't know hut it

would be in that particular zone and I think it's a rather

thin zone of porosity in their well and I have not seen a
copy of their log, this is only by conversation with their

people that I know this.

We have some indicated porosity in our well in the ;

P-3 zone but we did take a drill stem test and apparently had
no permeability because we recovered only a very small amount
of drilling mud, just what you would expect from the hydro-
static.

0. Are there any other zones‘which produce in the arex
besides the San Andres and the Pennsylvanian?

A Not to my knowledge, not within any reasonable
distance. Even the Pennsylvanian, I believe, the nearest
Penn production is probably the Haystack, some eight to ten

miles distant.

0 So you are of the opinion that the injection of wate
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into the San Andres, Glorieta and Yeso zones will not harm any
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potential oil production?

A. I am of

that opinion and the nearest production in

the Glorieta and Yeso I think is in Eddy County, probably some

fifty to sixty mil
0. Now vou

hundred pounds, pe

‘Commission has 1im

es to the south of us.
spoke about a pressure of as much as five
rhaps you were or wnre not aware that the

: s . e oL
ited the injecticon pressurc to two-tenths

of a pound per foot of depth to the top of the perforations

or in this case to the base of the casing,

hasg been demonstra

except Where it

ted that higher injection pressures won't

result in fracturing of the confining strata.

A No, sir,

0. Now this
would give us some
surface pressure.

the applicant can

I was not aware of that. I thought it was

four-tenths of a pound per foot, that's the number I had.

is a surface pressure which in this case
thing like three hundred and seventy pounds
However, these orders have provided that if

show that higher pressure won't rupture the

confining strata the Secretary-Director can give him this

higher pressure.

acceptable to you?

I assume that type of an order will be

A Yes, it would.

0 Do you know if there is fresh water in the arca in
windmills?

A We really don't know of any in the immediate area,

ll

|

f
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1Vilno, this was something -~ a problem in drilling the well,
2 incidentally, our water had to come from guite some distance
3 |laway.
a9 Q. In any event your water stays where you put it, it's j
5 [not going to contaminate any fresh water? ‘1
6 A That's correct. |
7 MR, STAMETS: Any other questions of the witness? l
8 ”[ He may be excused. J
3 9' (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
o~
[} - -]
§ 8 10 MR, STAMETS: Anything further in this case? We wil
»
g %
u«§§~ 11 || take the case under advisement.
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f KEPORTER'S CERTIFICATE
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SN O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

f.,,’”;" STATE OF NEW MEXICO
Tzt P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
87501
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD

June 29, 1977

“Re: CASE NO.___5965
Mr. Donald G. Stevens ORDER NO. R=35478
Attorney at Law
Post Office Box 1797
Santa Fe, New Mexico Applicant:

Layton Enterprises, Inc,
Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

urs very truly

OE D. RAMEY o
Director

JDR/fd

Copy of order also sent to:

Robbs 0QCC X
Artesia 0OCC X
Aztec 0OCC

Other




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION :
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
. CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION |
' COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR |

- THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5965
Order No. R-5478

APPLICATION OF LAYTON ENTERPRISES,
INC., FOR A DUAL COMPLETION AND SALT

WATER DISPOSAL, CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on June 22,
1977, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets.

NOW, on this 28th day of June, 1977, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FNDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Layton Enterprises, INC., seeks
authority to complete its Elkins State Well No. 1, located in
Unit N of Section 1, Township 7 South, Range 28 East, NMPM,
Chaves County, New Mexico, as a dual completion in such a manner
as to produce oii from the Cisco formation through tubing within
the production casing and to dispose of produced salt water down
the 5 1/2" x 8 §5/8" production/intermediats casing annulus into

the San Andres and Yeso formations through the open-hole interval
from 1,86) feet to approximately 5,000 feet.

(3) That the applicant proposes tco utilize said well for
annular disposal of salt water for a temporary period not to
exceed one year to permit production and evaluation of the Cisco

zone.

(4) That said Elkins State Well No. 1 is far removed from
the main producing area of Southeast New Mexico and@ normally
available salt water disposal facilities.

(5) That the applicant will treat the injected water to
prevent corrosion.

& s mmm s

(6) That the mechanics of the propessd dual Soaplsetion ax
feasible and in accord with good conservation practices.
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Casgse No. 5935 j
Order No. R~5478 !

(7) That approval of the subject application will prevent
- waste and protect correlative rights.

i
{
b
{
i
1
i
1
i

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

]

' (1) That the applicant, Layton Enterprises, Inc., is hexeby'
. authorized to complete its Elkins State Well No. 1, located in |

' Unit N of Section 1, Township 7 South, Range 28 East, NMPM, Chaveé
& County, New Mexlco, as a dual completion to produce oil from the
i Clsco formation through tubing within the production casing and
4 to dispose of produced salt water through the 8 5/8-inch and

i 5 1/2-inch cashg/casing annulus into the San Andres and Yeso

! formations through the open-hole interval from 1,861 feet to

approximately 5,000 feet.

(2) That the applicant shall treat the injected water to
| g i prevent corrosion.

(3) That the well shall be equipped with a pop-off valve
or in some other acceptable manner so as to limit wellhead
injection pressures to no more than 400 psi.

H

(4) That the operator shall immediately notify the super-
viscr of the Commission's district office at Artesia of the
failure of the injection well in any manner, the leakage of water
from or around said well, or any other evidence of migration of
l water from the injection zone, and shall take such timely steps

as may be necessary or required to correct such failure or leakagd.

(5) That the .. plicant shall promptly notify the supervisor
of the Commission's district office at Artesia of the date of
first injection.

(6) That this order shall expire 12 months following the
date of first injection.

(7) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION C ISSION

T

R

PH;E/R. LUCERO, z:ai n)’{
P 2
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Dockel Ho, 21-77

Dockets Nos. 23-77 and 24-97 ere tentatively cel for heardny on Jul)} 6 and July 20, 1977, Applications for
hearing must te filed at lenst 22 days In ndvance of hearing date,

e e ik s s

STATE 1AND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA YR, NEW MEAICO

CASE 5960: 1In the rmatier of the earing crlled by the 01l Consexvaticn Cormission on its own motion to peridt
- Corinne Crace and all other interested parties to appcar and show couse why the following wells
should ro!t be shut-in until thev can be operated In suceh a ranner as to prevent injury to
neighboring leases or properties, and to protect sgainct contomination of fresh water suppliee:

Hunble Grace Com Well No. 1 located in Unit P of fcction 2, and
Paragra Com Well No. 1 located in Unit B of Section 11, btoth in
Township 23 South, Range 26 Fest, Fdady County, lew Mexico,

CASE 5901: Applic&ticn of D. L. Harmifin for arerdment of Order Mo. R-4432, Fddy County, New Mexico.

|

- Applicaent, in the above-styled cause, ceeks the erendment of Order No. R-4432 to remove the
present operator of the pooled proration unit couprising the 5/2 of Section 24, Township 22
South, RKange 26 Fast, South Carlsbéad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New !exico, and to designate

epplicant as operator of said unit.
XYM A XK IR XTI N XXX A AKX E XN AN KN AT AT XA AN KR NE R FHE RN F XA AKX X AN AT BRI AL AR E AR RE R NARAHAAANAN
Docket Ho. 22-77
DOCKET: EXAMINFIK HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JUNE 22, 1977

9 AM., - OIL CONSERVATION COMAISSICH CONFERINCE ROCM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDIKG, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The Tollowling cases will be heard before Richard I.. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nuiter, Alierrate Examiner:

CASE 5962: Application of Amcco Produection Company for a non-standard proration unit, uncrihoiox lcazllicns,
and similtanccus dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Appliecant, in the above-styled cauce, sceks
approval for a 320Q-zcre non-standard proration unit comprising lots 9, 10, 15 and 16 and the SE/4
of Section 2, Tovmship 21 South, Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to te
simultaneously dedicated to applicant's State '"C'" Tract 11 Wells Nos. 1 and 5 lccated at unortlo-
dox locations in Units X and I, respectively, of said Section 2.

CASE 5363: Application of Amoco Production Company for a non-standard proration unit and simwltanecus gedicetion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 24C-z2re non-
standard proration unit comprising the SW/4 dand V/2 SE/4 of e ztion 22, Township 20 Soutk, Range
37 Easti, Fumont Gas Pool, Lea County, HNew Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated to applicani's
Gilluly B Federal lLease Well Nos. 7 and 16 at unorthodox locaticns in Units K arnd !/ of said

Section 22, respectively.

CASE 4962: {Reopened)

In the matter of Case 4962 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4538 vhich
order estzblished temporary special pool rules for the Peterson-Pennsylvanian Associated Pool,
Roosevell County, Mew Mexico. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said
temporary special pool rules should not be rescinded.

CASE 5964: Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company, Inc., for non-standard proration units and unor:hodox
gas well locations, Lea County, Mew Mexicc. Applicant, 1n the ebove-styled csuse, seeks approval
for two 160-acre non-standard gas proration 'units comprising the NW/4 of Section 9, and trhe SW/4
of Section 11, dedicated respeetively, to its State "A" A/c-2 Wells Nos, 63 and €2, at urorthudox
locations 990 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the West line of Section 9 and 1930
feet from the South line and 2310 feet from the West line of Section 11, all in Township 22 South,
Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

ASE 5965: Application of Layton Enterprises, Inc., for a dual completicn and ‘salt water disposal, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete

its Elkins State Well lo. 1, located in Unit N of Section 1, Township 7 South, Range 28 East,
Chaves County, New lexico, in such a manner as to produce oil from the Cisco formation thru
tubing in the production casing and to dispose of produced salt water down the production/
intermediate casing snnulus into the San Andres and Yeso formations thru the open-hole interval

from 1861 feet to approximately 5000 feet, '

CASE 5966: Application of J. R. Cone for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-siyled cauxe, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Blinebry and Tubb production
in the wellvore of his Eubanks Well No. 2 located in Unit L of Section 14, Township 21 South,

Range 37 East, Lea Ccunty, New Mexico.
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NTERPRISES, INC

3103 - 79TH STREET » LUBBOCK, TEXAS' 79423‘ @ 806/7454638

June 1, 1977 |

Mr., Joe b. Hamey
New HMexico uil Conservation Commuission
©. U, cox 2088
Janta re, dew texico 87501 Re: Application for Dual
Completion ¢« liater Uisposal
Blkins State No, 1
Lease No. LG 2254
Gnaves County, wew texico
Dear Sir:

iie nereby make application for permission to dually complete the above
captioned well in order to dispose of produced water in non-productive
zones, and we further request that tnis matter ve placed on the June 22,
1977 docket for nearing. We request that approval be considered on the
basis that it would not be economically feasible to complete this well
for extended pumping tests if we must provide some other means of
disposal .

The attached data sheets include a diagram of the well showing casing
and cement data and the oroposed procedure for disposal.

Your consideration of this matter is urgently requested.

e . i Yours very truly,

LAYTCH ENToRPRISES, IdC.

% ‘ ; Donald R. Layton
' President
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1.

2.

HUEST POk DUAL  COMPLETIUN  AD  waloR  DISPUSAL

vater disposal of 200 to 400 barrels daily would be tinrou,n the annulus
between tne 8 5/8" casing aud 5 1/2" casing.

Disposal would be iato tne San Anares, Glorletta, ana Yeso forumations
in open hole from 186l to approximately 5050 ft.

Anticipated injection pressure would be less thai 500 Psiy.

Injected water will be chemically treated to control corrosion of
the casing strings.

A valve and guage will be installed on the annulus between tne 13 3/8"

casing and the 8 5/8" casing to detect any leaks wnich may occur.

There are no producing wells witnin a two mile radius.
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BEFORE Ui OYXL CONSERVATION COMMISSTION
O THE STATYE Or MW MBEXICO

.iIN THE MATTER OF THIZ HEARING ) y

‘?CALLED BY THE OIJ, CONEERVATION s
CCOMMISSION OF REW MEXICO FOR

PHE PURPOSE OF COHSIDERTNG: LJ
: CASE HO. 5965

! Order No. R- 5Y7¢
1

. :

| APPLICATION OF LAYTON ENTERPRISES,

{INC, FOR A DUAL COMPLETION AND SALT

“WATER DISPOSAL, CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

é This cause came on for hearing at ¢ o'clock a.m. on June 22,
1977, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard IL. Stamets,

NOW, on this day of . 1277, the
Commission, a quorum being present, having zanix considered the
testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
and peing fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2} That the applicant, Layton Enterprises, Inc., seeks
authority to>complete it Elkins State Well No. 1, located in
Unit N of Section 1, Township 7 South, Range 28 East, NMPM, Chaves
County, New Mexico, as a dual completion T ot =

. ) ) rou
in such a manner as to produce oil from the Cisco formation Lhé&é

within

tublng an the roducthn casing and to dispose of produced salt

x 858"

water down the productlon/lntermedlate casing annulus into the

+hrw
San Andres and Yeso formations the open-hole interval) from
1,861 feet to approximately 5,000 feet.
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- /.m(/. %%C/ e 7 Vo 1€ ese 7

case NO. 5965

- Order No. R- Co /-/0/5‘,-27‘/,\_‘ ¢

(é) That the mechanics of the proposed dual conmpletion

iare feasible and in accord with good conservation practices.

(23 That approval of the subject application will prevent

waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

! (1) rhat the applicant, Layton Enterprises, Inc., is hereby
authorized to complete its Elkins State Well Wo. 1, located in
Unit N of Section 1, Township 7 South, Range 28 East, NMPM,
Chaves County, New Mexico, as a dual completion

to produce o0il from the Cisco formation through tubiﬁglzg‘the

Vzlmy (

production casing a?d to dispose of produced salt water dewalghe

Mc. 35/2,..,454 a‘}‘-{ 5—71 ~rme Cesing, Coshng
' annulus into the San Andres and

Yeso formations through the open-hole interval from 1,861 feet

to approximately 5,000 feet.

S
‘§RQVIDED HOWEVER, that the applicant shall complete, operate,

and proddge said well in accordance with the provisions.6f Rule

112-A of theXommission Rules and Regulations in§9f§§/;; said rule

//

is not inconsisteqt with this order; e

f"/
e
//'
the app;téént shall take
S

~upon completion and annually

th

PROVIDED FURTHER,

te

‘thereafter durinc the Aspdgi
e

Test Period for the ‘\\\¥ Pool.

2 That‘%;rzsdictlon oL this caus

Y20
A=
entry of such-further orders as the Commi

is retained for the
ion may deem necessary.

DO%E/J{/Santa‘Fe, New Mexico, on the day d year hereinabove

Tffﬂd%ted.
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CASE 5966: J. R. CONE FOR DOWNHOLE
COMMINGLING, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
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MR. ETAMETS: We will call next Case 5966.

2 1S. TESCHENDORY: Case 5966, application of J. R,
3 ||Cone for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico.

4 MR. KELLAHIN: fTom Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, Santa ﬁe,

§ | Neww Mexico appearing on behalf of the applicant and I have one

s 6 iwitness to be sworn.
7 (THEREUPON, the witness was duly sworn.)
8
- § 9 L. O. STORM
0 g [] 3 a I3
.E 3 10 | called as a witness, having bheen first duly sworn,; was examined
o
i .uo
gygf 11 l and testified as follows:
2032
.E,?Jg
ghg 12
P ggsa
£33
£ 8 13 DIRECT EXAMINATION
a8
A o N
. Egéé 14 || BY MR. KELLAHIN:
v [ 3
3
. - o 15 0. Would you please state your name, by whom you are ‘
- .
a 18 || employed and in what capacity? ‘
v 17 A L. 0. Storm, employed by J. R. Cone as an engineer.
h "13‘ 0. Mr. Storm have you previously testified before this

N Commission and had your qualifications as an expert witness

19
: 20 || accepted and made a matter of recorgd?
A 21 A I have and they have been accepted.
: - 22 MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications

23 || acceptable?

24£ MR. STAMETS: Yes.

XD

25 {Mr. Kecllahin continuing.) Would you please refer
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to what has been marked as Applicant Exhibit Number One,
identify it and state what the applicant is seeking?

A. Number One is a reproduction of the area Drinkard-
Blinebry~Tubb, et cetera oil field in the vicinity of Eunice.
Outlined in red is the J. R, Cone Fubanks lease comprising
approximately a‘hundred and sixty acres in Section 14, the
southwest quarter of that section, Township 21 South, Range
37 East.

0 When was this well completed, Mr. Storm?

A Initially it was completed in the Drinkard Pool in
May of 1949, We are referring to Eubanks Well No. 2.

0. ° Right., And was it ever recompleted?

A It was recompleted in May of 1952 as a Tubb gas over

Drinkard dual utilizing one tubing string.
0. What is the current status of the well?
Well, subsegquently it was reconpleted as a parallel

tubing strings dual in 1964, Blinebry oil over Tubb gas.

0. Do you have that New Mexico 0il Conservation

Commission order number?

A Yes, that last recompletion was under MC-1449.

Q. Okay.

A That's the current status of the well.

0. Would you please refer to what has been marked as

Exhibit Number Two and identify it?

by
I

Exhibit Number Two is a schematic sketch of the down-
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hole mechanical arrangement of the well, showing the various
packers and the two tubing strings that are in the well,

You will note that the Drinkard formation has been
removed from the picture by means of plugging the original
Model D retainex énd capping the same with cement and frac
sand. There is a dual production retainer in the well at this
time at a depth of six thousand six feet which is set below
the Blinebry perforations and above the Tubb and it's the ‘
primary separation tool between the two pay zones.

0. What are the reasons behind Mr. Cone's request for

downhole commingling?

. We have evidence of failure, meaning downhole leakage

in the long or Tubb tubing string permitting entry of the

%

Blinebry liquids and gas into that tubing string.

0. Do you have any indication of at what depth the leak
appears?
A, No, we haven’t run tests on that. I would mention

that we have had in the past cne other failure in the well of
that same tubing string and that was in May of 1969,'five year
approximately, after the initial Blinebry-Tubb dual; we found
a leak in the Tubb tubing string at a depth'of fifty-two
hundred and thirty feet. All of the tubing was pulled, any
that appeared to be corroded or bad was replaced and the well

was recompleted in a sanitary condition at that time. If

1.3 F ‘- £ o« 1.3
the depth of that leak means anything, I think that we could
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assume there is a leak in the Tubb string on the order of
something below five thousand feet at this point in time,

0. Pleasc refer to Exhibit Numbex Three and identify
it?

A Exhibit Number Three is a Commission Form C-116
which presents gas-liquid tests in the Blinebry and the Tubb
zones, the last ones that appeared to be before there was\
any downhole failure, an exception to that being the last
test listed under the Tubb which was a short test found after
the leakage and to determine what sort of liquid rate we were
obtaining from the well as opposed to liguid rate before
failure of the tubing.

Q Mr. Storm, do you have a recommendation to the

Examiner on how to allocate the production between the

commingled zones?

A, If our application were approved I made a recommenda-

tion in my application that the Blinebry zone be assigned
seventy-one percent of the liquids of the oil produced and
fifty-eight percent of the gas. This would be of the gross
0il and gas produced from the well. That the Tubb oil and
gas zone be assigned twenty-nine percent of the oil and
forty-two percent of the'gas. Those numbers were derived
utilizing the Blinebry oil test under date of October 21,

1971 wherein twelve barrels of ocil and three hundred and

eighty-two MCF of gas were obtained from the Blinebry and
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the fi'ubb zone test under date of June 21, 1976 where we obtaine
tive barrels of oll and two hundred and eighty MCF of gas.

0. Ts the ownership between the Blinebry and Tubb

k, As to the hydrocarbons the ownership is common
in all of the pays.
Q Should your application for cormmingling not ke
approved what would be the result with regards to this well?
A. Well, with a leakage known to exist I presumé the

Commission would want that corrected. This will involve the

formations the same?

Ly

expenditure of a number of thousands of dollars and there is

difficulty in obtaining the type of tubing we have in the

well which is two and a sixteenth interval drilling tubing.
I .would mention that of the four wells on the lease we have
downhole commingling authorized under various orders of

the Commission in Wells 1 and 3 and they are completed
mechanically essentially the same as Well No. 2 is
completed.

We feel that the authorization of a downhole
commingling is certainly in a monetary sense a conservation.
We have had no evidence of difficulty in the other wells from
any problems caused by the downhole commingling.

0. If the application is approved how will you

mechanically commingle the two zones?

A Of course, in addition to the present leak that
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appears to be present we probably would open the separation
sleeve in the long tubing string which is above the Model D
retainer to permit better entry of Blinebry oil and gas into
the Tubb tubing string. All production probably would be
taken from the Tubb tubing string down to the Blinebry.

We diél run a short test with the oral approval of
the Commission in Hobbs on the Blinebry on July 22nd, 1976 in
vhich we obtained no liquids to the surface of the Blinebry
tubing striag and only forty-six MCF of gas.

0. In your opinion, Mr., Storm, will damage occur to
either formation in the event the application is approved?

A, I would anticipate none,

0. In your opinion will the approval of the application
be in the best interest of conservation, prevention of waste
and the protection of correlative rights?

A, Yes, sir.

0. Were Exhibits One through Three prepared by you
directly or under your direction and supervision?

A The entire application was prepared by me.

MR. RKELLAHIN: We move the introduction of Exhibits

One, Two and Three.

MR. STAMETS: These exhibits will be admitted.
(THEREUPON, Applicant Exhibits One through
Three were admitted into evidence.)

MR. KELLAHIN: That concludes our direct examination.

{4 pmisssdis s

g
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1 CROSS VEXAMINATION

2 I BY MR, STAMETS:

3 0. Mr. Storm, am I correct in assuming that the

4 Il Blinebry has been shut in since 197172

] A It was shut in under Commission order on January 1,
8] 1972 at which time the Blinebry zone had been reclassified

7 (| from 0il to gas under the regulations as they then existed

8 | of the Blinebry Pool. It has been produced only for this one

e 8 g |{ short test.
@ &
= 8 10 0. And the acreage has, I presume, been dedicated
B3
- - .
w§5§2 11}l to another Blinebry gas well?
H ¥e& :
gﬁ‘;g 12 A Forty acres that had been dedicated to the Blinebry
&5,-.
i [ )
! & LS 13 || zone in Well No. 2 were added to the forty acres dedicated
g 88
" . i 2 . . . .
: Egiﬁ- 14§ to Well No. 3 immediately to the east making an eighty acre
833
- 'l:l g 15 || nonstandard Blinebry gas unit.
‘@
5 16 ¢ Ckay, then, what would you do now take that forty

17 || acres out of that dedication?

18 A We can. It is somewhat academic in that neither
19 {{ well will produce the allowable for forty acres. If the

20 || Commission would so desire we can remove the forty acres of

. 21 || the Blinebry from the eighty acre unit and leave Well No. 3

- 22 |l with forty acres assigned to it.

23 0. Okay, I believe we can probably work this out
24 || through our district office in Hobbs subsequent to any order.

o ' - 25 You indicated that Wells No. 1 and 3 on the same
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lease had downhole commingling authority, is that for the

same two zones?

A Only in respect to the Blinebry.

0. "hat 2ones?

A. The 1 and 3 are dualed in the Drinkard and the
Blinebry. Well No. 4 is commingled downhole in the Drinkard
and the Blinebry. We had undertaken to open the Abo in that

well and we lost it, cemented the Abo off and completed the

well in the stipulation of Order R~-5064. No. 4 is produced wit

a single string of two and three-eighths upset tubing from
the Blinebry and the Drinkard.

0 On your last GOR test, 3-22-77, +the o0il production
looks pretty close to a simple addition of the final Blinebry
potential and the Tubb potential but the gas has dropped off
considerably, do you have an explanation for that?

A I can only guess. If the hole or leakage poiht is
high enough in the Tubb tﬁbing string that we have a liquid
column accumulated down there and is depressing entry of
your gas and, therefore, réducing evident casing pressure on
top of the ground on the Blinebry side.

0 So you are basing your entire percentages then on
the factors that existed before this hole in the tubing?

A Correct. I might mention to the Commission that

if you examine the pressure data that is reported in the

packer leakage tests over the years on the well, from the time
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1 [[the well was dualed in the Tubb and the Blinebry, the original
2 ||pressure in the Tubb in March of '64 was fourteen hundred

3 [|pounds to the top of the ground with a pressure recorder. The
4 | 1ast reading on which T would rely was August of '75 when we

5 | had four hundred and ninety pounds remaining in the Tubb. The

6 | Blinebry in March of 1964 was six hundred and fifty-five

7 l pounds of pressure and in August of 1975, eight hundred and

8 jisixty.
. g 9 0 I presume this well is on the pump?
2
-g g 10 a. No, it flowed. The Tubb gas is delivered to El Paso
3
a iégg 11 |[Natural. |
e gggé 12 0. Is there any opportunity for cross flow between
-§§§§ 13  the zones because of thege bottom-hole pressures?
: 'g E%E 14 A If we can get that liquid to the top of the groung,
s ; g 156 || I would think not. I think the Blinebry side of the well
®
N 8 16 | was always weak and was produced on a time-cycle control.
: 17 0. So even though it has a higher pressure you
- 18 || expect that to bleed off guickly?
2 - 19 A I think we can relieve that by opening that sleeve
. 20 || and getting the liquids and the gas to the top of the ground
21 || and then the pressures should be essentially equalized on the
; ~ 22 | bottom.
? “‘ 23 0. What you are hoping to avoid, I would understand
24 bfrom your testimony, is economic waste in repairing the dual
~ 25 || completions?
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t A True and we have undertaken work in two duals, one

2 j|of them beinyg the Eubanks No. 4 Well and another one on a lease
3| about a mile west of us and we have bheen successful in causing
4 1 damage to the well. The pressures are so far depleted that we
5 | have literally written off two wells and I would be frightened
6ll if T had to undertake repair of this thing. T cdon't think I

7 | would get back what I started with,

8 Q. What you are proposing should result in additional
e 3 8 | recovery from both of these zones? |
o~ :
<0
-g 8 10 A Yes, that's my opinion in the matter. J
»
- Q i
&gﬂ 1 0 Thereby preventing waste?
02 S
8§39
. i”g 12 A Yes.
3&5@
Eggye 13 MR. STAMETS: Any other questions of the witness?
o~8
. Eiié 14 | Mr. Benischeck.
- Eég
- - g 15 MR. BENISCHEK: May I ask a question? I hold a
: ~
5 ®
3 ' 8 16 || mineral interest in that section. May I ask the witness two
‘ 17 {| questions?
: . 18 MR. STAMETS: Certainly.
19
e 20 CROSS EXPMINATION

21 || BY MR. BENISCHEK:

- - ; 22 0. Are there a large number of wells commingled in that

NN

24

23 || section, you mentioned that there were several on that lease?

24 | T have an interest in that section, not under that lease.

- 25 _ A I don't have the data in front of me to answer the

T
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question. I did have it in our last application and I think
the answer is, ves. As to which zones, if you develop an
area, say two or three or four miles radius around the lease,

I think you can include everything from the top of the Clear

York down through the Aho.

0. Okay, these are oil wells and they are all forty

jacres per well, T think I heard you say?

A That's right.
MR. BENISCHEK: Okay, that's all I have.
MR. STAMETS: Anything else? The witness may be
excused.
(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

MR. STAMETS: 1f there is nothing further we will

take the case under advisement.
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, SIDNEY ¥, MORRISH, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,
do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript
of Hearinu bhefore the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
was reported by me, and the same 1is a true and correct record

of the said proceedinygs to the bhest of my knowledge, skill and

-~
S

h, ;o
v oA ) /,/ / } (/, / /
AT O

Sidney F. forrish, C.S.R.
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S OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

L STATE OF NEW MEXICO
it P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE l
87501
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD
June 29, 1977

Re: CABE NO. 5966
Mr. Tom Kellahin ORDER NO. R=5481
Kellahin & Fox
Attorneys at Law
Pest Qfflce Box 1769 Applicant:
Santa Fe, New Mexico
J. R. Cone

Dear Sir:

Enclosed -herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

urs very truly

Director

JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC X
Aztec OCC

Other




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5966
Order No. R-5481

APPLICATION OF J. R. CONE FOR
DOWNHOLE COMMINGLING, LEA COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO. T

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 22, 1977, at
Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard 1. Stamets.

NOW, on this 28th day of June, 1977, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,
FINDS:
(1) That due public no*ice having been given as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, J. R. Cone, is the owner and operatd
of the Eubanks Well No. 2, located in Unit L of Section 14, Town-~
ship 21 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the appziicant seeks authority to commingle Blineb
and Tubb production within the wellbore of the above-described

well,

(4) That from the Blinebry zone, the subject well is capablq
of low rates of production only.

(S) That from the Tubb zone, the subject well is capable of
low rates of production only.

(6) That Commission Administrative Order No. MC-1449, which
previously authorized the dual completion of said well, should
be superseded.

{7) That the proposed commingling may result in the reco ‘
of additional hydrocarbons from each of the subject pools, thereb
preventing waste, and will not violate correlative rights.

)




..2..
" Case No. 5966
- Order No. R-5481

x {8) That the reservoir characteristics of each of the
. subject zones are such that underground waste would not be caused
+ by the proposed commingling provided that the well is not shut-in !
¢ for an extended period. !

j {(9) That to afford the Commission the opportunity to assess
f the potential for waste and to expeditiously order appropriate

N de b AN WA

% cff€ice of the Conmission any time the subject well is shut-in
i for 7 consecutive days.

i (10) That in order to allocate the commingled production to
i sach of the commingled zones in the subject well, 71 percent and

i 58 percent of the commingled oil and gas production, respectively,
i should be allocated to the Blinebry zone, and the remainder to

i the Tubb zone. . .

i IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, J. R. Cone, is8 hereby authorized to
commingle Blinebry and Tubb production within the wellbore of the
Eubanks Well No. 2 located in Unit L of Section 14, Township 21
South, Range 37 East, NMPM, lI.ea County, New Mexico.

(2) That 71 percent and 58 percent of the commingled oil
and gas production, respectively, shall be allocated to the
Blinebry zone and the remainder shall be allocated to the Tubb

zone.

(3) That the operator of the subject well shall immediately
notify the Commission's Hobbs district office any time the well
has been shut-in for 7 consecutive days and shall concurrently
present, to the Commission, a plan for remedial action.

{(4) That Commission Administrative Order No. MC-1449 is
hereby superseded.

{(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deen necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OILj:g%?E;%%%ﬁpN ISSION
P I

R. LUCERO,
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S b UDNE Punaslis VoY Noo 2
Univ L, Setion 114, T-71.5, R-37.E
Loa County, New Meuwico

Diagrommatic Sketch of Down-hole Duzl Cormpletion Arrangement
Blinebry 011 and Tuob Gas Pools

Blinebry 04l << ' ' ~~> Tubb Cas
Elevation 3422% DF

13-3/8" csg. cem. & 2421 wf 200 sx. Cird
8-5/8" csg. cem., @ 27911 w/ 1200 sx.

Parallel strings 2-1/14" 1J tutine,

/

Top 20668' of Blineory 0il tubin
string internally plastic ceoated
for paraffin deposition control.

\ 4

0.C.C. Blinebry Marker 5598° (Schl).a_

Top PSI rmodel E 2-1/16" x 1.43" ID

, seating niople 3 53331, Hottom of -
i Blinebry 0Oil tubingz string & 5892°
. with perfs from 55 359 to 5892’ T
Blincbry 0il zone perforations: r-ﬂ P31 2-1/16" x 1.50" ID sliding slecve
5672-5676; 5632-5634; 5692-5696; L+ 1 ® 6001! - closed.
5203-5709; 5736-5790; 5796-5800; _
5858.5862; & 5892-5938 w/2 JSPF. ~giaker rmodel D retainer nroductiosn J
packer @ 6006' - Western Co. rcacure. §

5735-5758 & 5954-5934 w/1 JSPF.
(Top D packer €003! tubing measure.)

0.C.C. Tubb Marker 6083' (Sehl.) . I
> [__ d < PSI model B 2-1/14" » 1.,43" 1D
—- 4 seating m.ppl? S 6194.5', Eottom of
Tubob Gas zone perforations: T T Tubb Gas tubing s4ring @ 6193.5¢
6055-6075; 6100-6130; & 61L0-6230! L:[ with perfs from 6195 to 6198.5'.

{  all 4 JSPF.

Basker model D retainer oroduction

Top Drinkard 6u3°| (Schl.) ,packer B 64201, Cappcq with 2 sx
e frac sand and 2 s cement.

- PBTD 6396,

A

Drinkard perforations 6535-65454. [:E

_45-1/2" 15.5 1b ese. cerented @ 6557!¢
, in 7-7/&" hole witn 500 sx..
L.3/4" hole 6572-46221, S Estimated annular top cerent 3550°.

Total deoth 662217,

| <
To accompany IDHC application Mareh 23, 1977.
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. NEW MEXICO OIL CCNSERVATION COMMISSION
GAS-OiL RATIO TESTS

o

Revisad 1.1483
Operriar Pool : County
J. R. CONE Blinebry and Tubb 0il & Gas Pools Lea .
Aioliees . ; TYPE OF “ - -
Box 871, Lubbock, Texas 79408 TEST = (X) | Schedutnd ] Completion ] Spectel [
WELL LOCATION DATE OF |I|CHOKE| TRG. | DALY [-cxeru 0. DURING TEST 1 GAs - o
LEASE NAME ) < ALLOW. vesy | WATER | GRAV. oL - CAS "RATH
NO. v M 5 M R TEST =| SIZE |FRESS.| AcLE |wouns BULS. | O | POLS | MOF. (CU.FT/T T

Eubanks

2| L |14 218|375

Blinedry Qil Pdol: 10/21/71 |[F|b0/64 | 70 11 | 24

Zone ﬂzcﬁ in Jdnuary 1,

el

Zone %nasAu fox] tesy only;: 7/22/76 F| 32/64 40 | None 24
Tubb %HH & Gas: 6/21/76 [F| 17 | 100 - ri

1/26/76 (F| 17 | 100 - 24
3/22/77 IF| 1 {105 | . 24

372 upon rqclassificatiod to gas{welll,

. To >Tooavw=.< Appliecaticon jr.
Dewn-~Hple Copmingling
Blinebry and| Tubb pil mromm Pdols
J« R.!Conel Bubanks ¥-

Mapch 23, 197

r {38 12 382.0
IOI - lO' n.vm - O
Tr |46°] 5
Tr | 46° 5
r J40° | 19

Nmooo
312.0
347.0

1 No.|2

No well will b e asatgned o sllowable pren

Durinx gny-oll ratio tent, coch woll axail he pr
toeatand By mamma thun 2% merconat, Qprenter Iy ey
[ncremsad ullowudi=a whan gathorirayd Vv the Coammisalen,

Cre volumes muat be reported In M

wIil be 0,54,

Resert crolng nremayes (n lley of tub

Matl ericlrel cmd ane copy of this report 1o the diatriet olfice of the

Rule ID) wn? erreonrlate pon! rulen,

ter than the amcount of olt produced on the offictag test.

veuced nt A rate ot exce~ding *he top ualt ailownbile for the pool In which well ia
£1ged to take advantoge of this 35 seecent tolernnce In order that well cun bhe annipned:

CF measured al @ peessure bone of 15,0238 p3la and » tempersture of 60° F, Specillc gravity base

ing presaure for any well preducing through casing.

New Mexico Oil Conservatlon Commiasion In rccordance with

LT r eeeeeseseismeos et -

I rnnn—.w. nnwn:w. that the above infarmatiag
is true and complete to the best of my know-

ledge and belief,

_MMQV&%mﬂﬂu-w.Pmsg

(Sienature)
Engincer
’ (Tite) _m
»
£
: s s
o i e
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&_CASE 5966: Application of J. R. Cone for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the

Docket No, 21-77

Dockets Hos. 23-77 snd 24-77 are tentatlively set for learing on Julv 6 and July 20, 1977. Applications for
hearing nust be filed at least 22 duys In advance of heruj'c' date,

DOCKET:  CORIISSION EPARING - TUESDAY -~ JUNE 21, 1977

10:00 A, - OIL

I CON: "R\'MIOJ CO224ISSION CONFERENCE ROQM,
STATE LAND CFPICT

T BUILDING, CANTA FE, REW MEXTCO

CASE 5960: Tn the ratter of the Yearing called by the 011 Conservatlon Cormission on fts own motlon to permit
T Corinne Orace snd all other Intecvested particu to appear and shew cause why the following wells
should not be shut-in until they can be operated in such a ranner as to prevent Injury to
neighboring lescses or properties, and to protect egainst contamination of fresh water supplies:

Hurble Grace Com Well No. 1 locsted in Unit P of Secetion 2, and
Panagra Com Well No. 1 leented in Unit B of Section 11, both in

Township 23 South, Renge 26 East, Fddy County, MNew Mexico,

CASE 5961: Applicaticn of D, L. Harnifin for arerdment of Order No. R-4432, Fddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, In the above-styled cause, seeks the arendrent of Order No. R-4432 to renrove ihe
present operator of the pooled proration unit comprisirg the S/2 of Section 24, Township 22
South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pocl, Eddy County, New Mexico, and to desgigrate

applicant as operator of sald unit.
XA XXX F Y K F A RF I NP NS NN RN NN XY KNS N 00 X AR MY KRR XA AN E XA KA RRHAA AT AN EHFFIRARKANN
Docket No. 22-77
- DOCKET: FYAMINER HEARING - WFDUESDAY - JUNE 22, 1977

9 AM. -~ OIL CGNSERVATION COMC ‘ISSIO‘J CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND CFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEVW MEXICO

The followinrg czses will be Leard before Hichard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Lxaminer:

CASE :5962: Application of Amceo Production Company for a non-stardard proration unit, unorthodox lcezticns,
end simultanecus dedicztion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled causs, seeks
approvel fnr a 320~acre non-standard proration unit comprising lots 9, 10, 15 and 16 ané ~he SE/Y
of BSection 2, Tcwvnship 21 South, Range 36 East, Fumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, =o -e
simultaneously dedicated to applicant's State "C" Tract 11 VWells Nos. 1 and 5 located at uncrtho-
dox locations in Units X and I, respectively, of said Section 2.

CASE 5963: Application of Amoco Production Company for a non-standard proration unit and simultaneous cedication,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-stylied cause, seeks approvel for a 24C-acre non-
standard proraticn unit cormprising the SW/4 and W/2 SE/4 of ®:.ction 22, Township 20 Soutr, Eznge
37 East, Eumont Gas Peol, Lea County, New Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated to applicent’'s

nty

Gil1luly B Federal lease Well Nos. 7 and 16 at unorthodox locaticns in Units K and ¥ of sais
Sectlon 22, resypectively. .

CASE 4962: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case 4962 being reopensd pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4533 which
order established temporary special pool rules for the Peterson-Penmsylvanian Associated Psol,
Roosevelt County, Mew Mexico. A1l interested parties may appear and show cause why said
temporary special pool rules should not be rescinded.

CASE 5964: Application of Texas Pacific 011 Compary, Ine., for non-standard proration units ard unorirodox
gas well locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styiecd cause, seeks ezproval
for two 16C-acre non-standard gas proration units comprising the NW/4 of Section 9, and the Si/4
of Section 11, dedicated respectively, to its State "A" A/c-2 VWells Nos. %3 and 62, at urcrihciox
locations 990 feet from the Horth line and 2310 feet from the West line of Section 9 and 1930
feet from the South line and 2%10 feet from the West line of Section 11, all in Township 22 Scuth,
Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 59¢5: Application of Layton Enterprises, Inc., for a dual completion and salt water disposal, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sceks authority to dually complete
its Elkins State Well No. 1, located in Unit N of Section 1, Township 7 South, Range 28 Fast,
Chaves County, New Mexico, in sueh a manner as tc produce 0id) from the Cisco formation thru
tubing in the production casing and to dispose of produced salt water down the production/
intermediate casing ennulus into the San Andres and Yeso formations thru the open-hole interval

from 1861 feet to approximately 5000 feet.

above-styled cause, seeks approval for ihe downhole commingling of Blinebry and Tubb production
in the wellbore of his Eubanks Well No. 2 located in Unit L of Section 14, Township 21 South,

Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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RESIDENCE PHNONE DFFICE PHONE
SHerwnoo 4-8173 SRR PORTER 3-8211
J. R.CoNE . S
1423 NORTH AVENUE P o
P. 0. BOX 871 S BN
LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79408
May 284, 1977 o

0il Conservation Commission
P. 0, Box 2088
Santa Fe, NM 87501

Attention: Mr. C. G. Ulvog
Re: Application for downhole commingling, Eubanks Well No. 2,

Unit L, Section 14, T-21-5, R-37-E, Lea County, NM,
Blinebry 0il & Gas Pool and Tubb Gas Pool.

Dear Mr. Ulvog:

. Reference is made to the above application which was filed with
the Commission under date of March 23, 1977, and wherein
administrative approval had been requested.

This will confirm our recent telephone request that our

application be placed on the June 22, 1977 Examiner Hearing
Docket in light of your advice that the application can not
be handled administratively under current Commission rules.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Yours very truly,

J. B. CONE

7 e g
A Sl

By: L. 0. Storm
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REBIDENDE PHONE
SHERwOOD 4-8173

S%(o

DFFICE PHONE

J. R. CONE
1423 NORTH AVENUE P e
P. . BOX B71 ¥
- LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79408 g
v. o W

o ~ Maren 23, 1977 e ’ -
Y s

gz 407 (

0il Conservation Commission : /
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Secretary-Director

Re: Application for Administrative Appreval, Down-lole Commingling,
J« R. Cone Eubanks Well No. 2, Blinebry and Tubb 0il) & Gas Pools,
Unit L, Section 14, T-21-S, R-37-E, Lea County, New Mexico.

Dear Mr. Ramey:

J. R. Cone herewith makes application for administrative approval of
down-hole commingling in his Eubanks Well No. 2 described above.

The following attachments are appended in support of this application:

1. Area plat showing location of subject well and lease;

2. Sketch of the down-hole mechanical arrangement in Eubanks No. 2;

3. NMOCC Form C~116 which lists the most recent well test data of
the Blinebry and Tubb 0il & Gas zonss;

4. A list of all offset operators to the Eubanks lease each of whom
has been furrnished a copy of this application.

Eubanks No. 2 was completed initially in the Drinkard Pool in May 1949.
In May 1952 the well was recompleted as a Tubb Gas over Drinkard dual.
Lastly, the wsll was recompleted as a parallel tubing strings Blinebry
0il over Tubb Gas dual in March 1964 under NMOCC Order No. MC-1449.

Effective January 1, 1972 the Blinebry 2zone was reclassified as a gas

. well because of excessive gas-0il ratio and shut in. Also effective the

same date, the 40 acres formerly dedicated to the Blinebry 0il zone were
dedicated to an 80-acre non-standard proration unit established for
Blinebry gas production from the east-offsetting Bubanks Well No. 3. The
Blinebry zone in Well No. 2 has remained shut in since January 1, 1972
except for the test reported on the attached C-116.

A,recent abbreviated packer leakage test, in which only the Tubb zone
was produced following a 2U4-hour shut-in, indicated leakage in the Tubb
or long tubing string above the dual production retainer.

Bottom hole pressures have not been run on Well No. 2 because of the down-
hole leakage evidence.

PORTER 3-8211
Eon-T62- 0241
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Page 2: J. R. Cone down-hole commingling application, FEubanks No. 2:

No incompatibility problems are anticipated from the proposed down-hole
commingling based on experience with the other three wells on the Eubanks
lease. In those wells, the Blinebry and Drinkard zones are commingled
down-hole under the following authorities:

Well No. 1 - Administrative Order No. DHC-117, dated July 13, 1972.
Well No. 3 - Order No. R-5169, dated Fobruary 24, 1976.
Well No. 4 - Order No. R-5064, dated July 22, 1975.

The tests listed on the attached C-116 indicate the marginal character of
both the Blinebry and Tubb 0il & Gas zones in Well No. 2. Should this
application be approved, it is recommended that the commingled.oil and gas
production be allocated to the respective zones on the basis of those
tests as follows:

Blinebry 0il & G 0il 71 percent gas 58 percent.
Cil

o~ - e T QRN O em o D &
Tubb 031 & Qas: 7 POl \u:u\.., pas e perceliu,.

We shall appreciate your favorable consideration of this application.

Respectfully submitted,
J. R. CONE

Attachments (&) e 7
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Area Plat Showing )
R. Cone Eubanks lLease

Sec. 14, T-21.5, R-37-E

a County, New Mexico

and Tubb Oil & Gas Pools
March 23, 1977




NEW MEXICO OflL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Cane SUC

G | C- U6
AS - OIL RATIO TESTS Revised 1-1.65
Cperatar B Poel - Cm-ux—Tty
J. R. CONE Blinebry and Tubb 011l & (as Pools Lea
Addrenas - TYPE OF |
Box 871| LubeCk, Texag ?9’408 TEST ~ (X} E Schieduted {(_} Conpletion [_‘:] Cpeclal [:—]
WELL LOCATION DATEOF |3]cHOKE| TBG. | DALY [FL2™ Fron. CuRinG TEST GAS - OlL
LEASE NAME ) < "1 ALLOW- ,’iz, #ATER | orav.] o1l GAS RATIO
NG. U S T R TEST i SIZE [PRESSY aApr Kzuna | RELS, oL suLs, 11.C.F. CU.FT/B8L.
Eubanks 2-1L |14 | 215 376
Blinebry (il Pdol: 10/21/71 |[F[B0O/64 | 70 11 2b | T |38 12 382.0 | 34,833
Zone ghutlin Jdnuary 1, 1P72 upon rqclassifjcation to gasjwelll
Zone dpendd for test| onlyi: 7/22/76 IF| 32/64 40 | None | 24 |.0- | - -0 46.0 -
Tubb @il & Gas: 6/21/76 |F| 1* | 100 - 241 Tr |46°| 5 | 280.0 | 56,000
11/26/76 {F| 1% | 100 - 24 | Tr {46°) 5| 312.0 | 62,400
3/22/77 (F| 1" | 105 - 24| e |40°| 19 | 3u7.0 | 18,263
Te A:compuany Applicakion Feor
Déwn-Hple Commingling
Blinebry and| Tubb Dil & Gas Pools
) J. R.|Cone|Eubanks Well No.|2
Mapch 23, 197)

No well will be assigned an sllowable greater than the amount of oil produced on the official test.

&

During ges-oll retio test, ecoch well shall be preduced 2t

increased allowables whan sutherlzed Ly the Commission.

Gas volumes must be reported in MCF measured at’ & pressure base of 15,025 psia and a8 temperature of §60° F. Spetific gravity base

will be 0.50.

Report casing pressure in lieu of tubing pressure for eny well producling through casing.

Mall origine! and one copy of this report to the district office of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission In azcordance with

Rule 301 and apuropriate pool rules,

Bratn T

rate not excecding the top unit ailowoble for the pocl in which well is
locsted by more then 25 percent. Operotor is encouraged to take advantage of this 25 percent tolerance In “rder that well can be nsslgned'

[ hercby certify that the above information
is true and complete to the best of my know-

ledge and belief.

z?/éf?/ - L. o. storn

{Signature)}
Engineer

{Ti

te)

{Date)
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J. R. CONE Eubanks Well No. 2
Unit L, Section 14, T-21-3, R.37-E
Lea County, New Mexico

Diagrammatic Sketch of Down.hole Dual Completion Arrangement
Blinebry 0il and Tubb Gas Pools

Blinebry Oil & 1 ' > Tubb Cas

Elevation 3422%' DF

13-3/8" ¢sg. cem. ® 2421 wf 200 ex. Cire.
8-5/6" ¢sg. cem. ® 2791t w/ 1200 sx.

Parallel strings 2-1/16" IJ tubing.

—Top 2068' of Blincbry 0il tubing
string internally plastic coated
for paraffin deposition control.

\ 4

0.C.C. Rlincbry Marker 5598! (Schl).E

Top PSI model E 2-1/16" x 1.43" ID .
seating nipple @ 53888!, Bottom of

Blinebry 0il tubing string & 5892
with perfs from 5889 to 5892!" + .
Blinebry 0il zone perforations: f-::' _PSI 2-1/16" x 1,50" ID sliding sleeve

—
1]

5672-5676; 5632-568l; 5692-5696; 4178 6001* - closed.

5703-5799; 5786-5790; 5736-5800; 3
5858-5862; & 5892-5898 w/2 JSPF. ~Saker model D retainer production |
57385758 & 5954-5984% wfi JSPF. packer @ 60C6¢ - Western Co. measure.
' 3

0.C.C. Tubb Marker 6083' (Schl.) T (Top D packer 6003' tubing measure.)

T e PSI model E 2-1/16" x 1,43" ID

—+ o seating nipple @ 6194,5'., Bottom of
Tubb Cas zone perforations: T Tubb Gas tubing string & 6198.5!¢

6055-6075; 6100-6130; & 6140-6230" - w?th perfs from 6195 to 6198.5!.

all b JSPF.

Baker model D retainer production
packer © 6420', Capped with 2 sx

A

Top Drinkard 64301 (Sehl.)

Co frac sand and 2 sx cement,
> PBTD 6396'.
Drinkard perforations 6535-6545". {j:i
o T |
? L , : _ -125'1/2“ 15.5 1b esz. cemented @ 6567!
‘ . : in 7-7/8" hole with 500 sx.
4=3/4" hole 6572-6622!. - - Estimated annular top cement 35350°%.

| < Total deptn 66221,

To accompany [HC application March 23, 1977.
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, Cane 575

List of attachments

1. Area plat showing lease and well in question,.

2. Schematic sketch showing present down-hole mechanical
arrangement of well in question,

3. NMOCC Form C-116 presenting most recent well test data.

_DISTRIBUTION LIST
0il Conservation Commission (2)
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

0il Conservation Commission (1)
P. 0., Box 1980 ,
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Atlantic Richfield Company (1)
P. 0. Box 1710
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Getty 0il Company (1)
P. 0. Box 249 ‘
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Gulf Energy & Minerals - U S (1)
P. 0. Box 670
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Marathon 0il Company (1)
P. 0. Box 2409
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Moranco (1)
P. 0. Box 1860
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Shell 0il Company (1)
P. 0. Box 1509
Midland, Texas 79701
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Hobbs DISTRICT
OIl CONSERVATION COMMISSION DATE March 28, 1977
BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO RE: Proposed MC
Proposed DHC X
Proposed NSL
Proposed SWD
Proposed WFX
Prcposed PMX
Centlemen:

I have examined the application dated

for the J. R. Cone Eubanks #2-L 14-21-37
Operator Lease and Well No, Unitc, S-T-R

and my recommendations are as follows:

0.X.---J.S.

’

Yours very truly,

B SRIET RV NN
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BEFORE "THI3 OfL CONSERVATION COMMISSTION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

S IN THE MATTLR OF THE HEARING
- CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THI, PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5966
J order No. R-5481

;jéPPLICATION Or J. R. CONIE FOR DOWNHOLE
ivCOMMINGLING, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

' BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m., on June 22, 1977,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard I. Stamets.

-NOW, on this day of , 1977, the

Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimonjy

the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being

i Fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, J. R. Cone, is the owner and operator
of the Eubanks Well No. 2, located in Unit L of Section 14, Town-
ship 21 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant seeks authority ‘o commingle Blinebry

and Tubb production within the wellbore of the above-described

well.

(4) That from the Blinebry zone, the subject well is capable
m‘«.f. .
of low production only. .

(5) That from the Tubb zone, the subject well is capable of

re Yz R
low maxegina} production only.

[ ¢
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tu”ﬁwdt- iffst/.n,mj/ﬁa' GAL {/12/)/54 ffw lb/“t)é Ervn p(f/f“ﬁ r:f ga“"‘d lu{j'lk)

“hpnid e by vaek

Case o, 5966
L Oorder No. Re ' i

H% That the proposed commingling may result in the recovery
fof additional hydrocarbons from each of the subject pools, therebyj
‘preventing waste, and will not violate correlative rights.

(?5 That the reservoir characteristics of each of the
is bject zones are such that underground waste would not be caused
fby the proposed commingling provided that the well is not shut-in
for an extended period.

g (g) That to afford the Commission the opportunity to assess
i the potential for waste and to expeditiously order appropriate

5

‘remedlal action, the operator sihould notify che Hobbs district

consecutive days.

i
I
i
;offlce of the Commission any time the subject well is shut-in for
i
i
t

I ® That in order to allocate the commingled production

to each of the commingled zones in the subject well 7/,90'0-7/ / 5F

/ wes P Ccﬁw{
percent of the commingled @, a.«({,&; productionashould be

allocated to the Blinebry zone, and %c /-emamé/er Persene——cftire

SRl Prodoeesen tc the Tubb zone.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

! (1) That the applicant, J. R. Cone, is hereby authorized to
commingle Blinebry and Tubb production within the wellbore
of the Eubanks Well No. 2 located in Unit L of Section 14, Town-
ship 21 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

{d 5T
(2) That 7/,acr““f Miaercent of the commingled O/'/a« c/,?‘é

h respe a?‘w
productlon/‘shali, be allocated to the Blinebry zone and c & n-w/gZJ
T <wmmw shall be allocated
é‘ L , . to the éd( zone.

5 | , | (3) That the operator of the subject well shall immediately

Y

notify the Commission's Hobbs district office any time the well
e - has been shut-in for 7 consecutive days and shall concurrently

present, to the Commission, a plan for remedial action.

b3
:?,v N ., ) r
£
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(% That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
tentry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
i DONE at Santa Fe, New iexico, on the day and year hereinabove

" designated.

ciimmt g

(SO




